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July 25, 1958
Mr. A, L. Porter
Director
New Mexico 0i] Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear Mr. Porter:

Attached is El Paso's Application for an order
establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units for the Dakota
formation in all Dakota gas pools situated in San Juan and
Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico,

We request that you set this matter for hearing,

Yours very truly,

Gas Proration Operations

FNW/jrt
Attachment
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TRAHNGGRAIPZ QOF 2ROCEEDINGS

MR, PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please. At
tals time the Cammission will consider Gases 1508 and 1523.

M. PAYHE: Cass 1503. Application of El Paso Natural
das Cowmpary for the eatablizhment of 320-acre spacing units for the
Dakota formation in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties. New Mexico.

CASE 1523. Application of El Paso Natwel Gas Company for
an crder establishing 320-acre drllling and spscing units and pro-
mulgating apecial rules and regulaticns for certaln form tions 1In
San Juan and Rilo Arriba Countles, New Mexlco.

MR. HOWELL: I am Ben Howell of 81 Paso Natural (ss Com-
pany. If it please the Commisslon, Case 1508 was caontinued from th+
last hsaring when it developed thai within the area of the Dekota
formation were certain other formations that had been includsd with
the Dalkota in the designstion ¢f certain poole and that probably
ahculd be produased with the Dakota. As & result of that development,
the case was continued and Case 1523 filled which defineas with more
accuﬁdcy the lateral limits of the area under consideraticn. Therp-
fore, at this time, I would 1like to move to consolidate tho‘two o&sfa

and to have the svidence which was introduced in Case 1508 applicable

- g

and to be conaldered in Case 1523. That will prevent us spending
a couple of howrs of goling back over that testimony.
MR. PORTER: Is there objeotion to the counsel'smotion?
MR. COOLEY: Mr. Howell, I take it % at you expact only

ocne order 0o be written as & result of the two cases?
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IN THE MATTER OP:

CASE 1508

CASE 1523
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BXFORE THE
QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO
CCTOBER 15, 1958

Application of EL Paso Natural Gas Company
for the eatablishment of 320~acre spacing
units for the Dakote formation in San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexlco. Appli-:
cant, in the sbove-styled cause, seeks an 1t
ordar eatablishing 320-acre spacsing unita H
for all gas wells drillad tc or completed in:
the Dekota formation in San Juan snd Rio Ar-:
riba Counties, New Mexico, including the
fifteen presently designated Deskota gas
pools In said countles; and for the promul-
gation of apeclal rules and regulstions for
cald pools.

Application of El Paszo Natural Gas Company
for an order estavlishing 32C~acre drilling
end spacing urits and promulgating specisal
rulea and regulations for certain formations:
in San Juan and Rio Arridba Countles; New :
Mexico. Appilcant, in the above-styled :

e 68 99 80 §e OF O3 wms we

cause, seeks an order estabilshing 320-acre

drilling and specing unita in Sen Jusn and

Rioc Arriba Counties, New Mexlico, and promul-:
gating special rulea and regulaticns for the:
gas producing Iinterval lying between the t
base of the (reenhorn limestcne of Cretace- :
ous age and the base of the productive upper:
portion of the Morrison sandstone of Juras- :
sic age, which includez undifferentiated t
Graneros, Dakota, and Morrison sands. The
applicaticn includes all currently designa- :
ted Dakota Gas Poois, (raneros Gas rools and:
Graneros-Dakota Gas Pools with exception of :
the Barker Creek-Dakota Gas Pool and the Ute:
Domc Gas Pool. :

Mr. A. L. Porter
Mr. Murray sorgan
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MR, PORTER: The meaeting will come to order, »niease. At

tidls time the Commission will considar Cases 1508 and 1523.

M. FAYNE: Case 1508. Applioation of El Paso Natural
Gas Company for the establiasbment of 320-acre spacing wunits for the
Dakotsa formation in San Juan and Rio Arriba Countis s, New Mexico.

CASE 1523. Application of El Paso Katural Gas Company for
an order establliahing 320~ac¢re drllling end spscing un’its and proe
mulgating speocial rules and regulations for certain formtions in
San Juan and Rio Arribes Courtles, New lexlco.

Mi. HOWELL: I am Ben Howell of «l1 Paso Natural 3ac Com=
pany. If it please the Commlasslion, Case 1508 was continued from th*
lsat hearing when it developed that within the area of thse Dakota
formatlion were certain cther formutions that had been includad with
the Daiicts 1n the designatlion of certain pools and that probably
ahould be produced with the Dakota. 4s a result of that Jdevelopment,
the case was continued and Case 1523 f1led which defines with more
acouracy the lateral limitas of the area under consideration. Therp-
fore, at this time, I would like to move to consolidate the two casps
end to have the evilence which was introduced in Case 1508 applicable
and tc be corsidered in Csse 1523. That will prevent us spending
a couple of hours of golng odack over that testimony. |

"HMR. PORTER: Is there objection to the counself*amotion?

M, COOLEY: Mr. Howell, I take it # at you expect only

one order tc be written a8 & result ¢f the two cases?
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T HWELL: I would. T

MR. PORTER: Without objection, the motion will dbe

granted.

MR. HOWRLL: Xow, there have been other developments
2ince we have been at this hearing. At the last hearing it appou-oh
that an operator represented -~- I think Mr. Brown is representing
himself and Mr. Weaver, who have some welis in the Angels Peak-
Dakota Pcol, whish have been developed on a 160-acre a—,paoing,uia’ned
to have some additional time for testing, and after consultation
with them, we feel that in the interest of expediting astion for
the reat of the beasin and narrowing any controversy that we may

have uith sach other to that one sarea, that we move now and ask for

permisalon to withdraw and exclude the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool fronm
ths econsolidated cases.

M. PORTER: You are making a motion to amend your sp-
plication te that effect?

MR, BOWELL: I so move.

MR. PORTERt I» there objection to the counsslts motion
for amsndment of the application?

MR. WEITING: Kenneth R. Whiting, attorney ror Sunset
International Petroleum Corporation. I would just like to mske
1t clear if the withdrawal of the Angels Peak Pool from the effect
of ths ordsr would only affect the Angels Peak Pool as it now ex-
fats, is that Corue{, M. Howell?
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MR. HOWELL: Thazwis my intention, and I mignt asxk bthat
when the nomenclature case which: involves an extenslion to the preaep
Angels Peak Pool is cffered, I am going to ask for that porticn of
the nomenclature case to be extendsd and continued. That would
give an opportunity for further study. And I may state that we
probably, as & result of the study, will file &n applicaticu for
320~acre spacing for the Angels Pasx-~Dakota Pool, and have a hearinL
in which the iasues are limiteda to that relatively amsll sres, s&nd
we think probably a better deciaion can be made and betier evidence
obtained where there 13 controversy about the matter.

MR, WHITINE: That sres would be limited to the Pool as
it now exists and we would defer the petition today by the Com~

misgion to expend the Angels Peak Pool.

- MR. HOWELL: I would ask the Commissicn to do that. Cf
course, I can't spesk for what ithe Commission would do.
MR. PORTER: Any further discussion on counselts motion
Icr amsndment to the application? The motlen will be granted.

A% this time I would like for all who would like to have
appearances 1n this case or intend to make appearances, will you
please ldentify yourselrcé?

Mi. HOWELL: El Paso Natural Gas Company is represented
in this case by Oliver Seth, Garrett Whitworth and Ren R. Howell,
MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin of Kellashin & Fox, Santa
Fe, representing Phillips Petrcleum Company. |
ot MR, BBELLS Guy Buell for Pan American Petroleum Cor-
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poration.

MR. WHITINGs Kenneth R. Whiting for Sunset Internationa}
Petroleun Corporeation.

MR. CERISTIE: R. 5. Christie, Amsrads Petroleum.

M. BRATTOM: Howard Bratton, Herwsy, Dowe & Hinkle,
Roswell, appearing for Eumble 0il and Refining Company.

MR. PORTFR: Anyone else tlat desires to make an appear~

ance in the case?

Mr. Howell, will you proceed witn your testimony at this
time, plesse, 3ir?

MR. HOWELL: Our witness, who waa cn the stand the lezst
time, I believe, was sworn, but possibly it should be well to havs
ths witnesses re-~suworn since thire is a new case.

MR. PORTRR: Ome of the witnesses was not sworn the last
time, 30 suppose we have all of them sworn at this time.

MR, MOWRLI: Pine, fins, Mr. Porter.

(Witnesses aworn)
M. HOWELL: VWill Mr. Loleit take the atand.
ALIAN LOLEIT,
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, teat:u'hT

a3 followa:

DIRECT ERXAMINATIOR
BB M. HOWELL:

Q¢ W¥Will you state your name for the record?
A Allan Loleit.
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Q M~ Loleit, you are the same Allan Loleit who testiried
in Case 1508 a month ago at the last hearing?

A Yes, alr.

Q And the exinibits which have been placed on the hoard
here are the exhibita which were introduced by El Paso Ratural Ges
Company at the last hearing?

A Yea, sir.

Q Pernaps it might expedite mattera if you would atate
very briefly what sseh exhibit consists of and if there have been
any chenges in the conditions or any additional information whieh
you have obtained since the last hearing, and ask that you then
state to tho Commisasion what those changes have been.

A Exhibit No. 1 1s this nap here of the portion of San
Suan basin. It akéwr all Dekota wells as of September 29th of this
year. Blue indicates a well that has penetrated the Dakota,
but is not produsing from the Dakota. Red indicates a well that is
producing gas from the Dekota. Black indicates & well that is prd-
ducing oil from the Dakoia. And phalf red and half black indicates
oil lnd gas from the Dakota. Those lines acroas the mep there with
the nuxbers on it indisate cross scctions which are Exhibits 3, L,
5, 6 and 73 on this board there, and they more or less proie the
existenze cf ths Dakota throughout the basin. On the cross ssctiong,
the test tract, when 1t is f1lled in solid with red,indicates
that gas is being produced from that zone. And the black indicates
that there 1s o1l produsing from that some.
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Q Now, have there been any changes that you have discovere
that should be made as to any of these exhibits sinc the last heary
ing?

A Yes. On one cross section Magnolies Ingwerson, which I
previously listed as & dry hole, 1s still producing o0il snd water

&nd gas. Tha''s on oroass sectior No. 2. And also on cross section

v

¥o. 3, on the extreme left of the section Southern Union Culpe
Martin No. 2 13 now sztec's Culpepper Martin No. 2, and that has p
duced gas from the Dskota at ome tim=z, but it is plugged back and
produecing from the Mesaverde at present.

Q I think in your testimony a moment sgc, you stated that
tha Exhibit No. 1 showed all wells completed to September 29, which
is after the¢ last heering.

A Pardon me.

Q Are you in arror ea to hat date?

A The datg is wrong, yes.

Q What should the date =- to what date does the Exhibit
show ths wells?

A Those show to September 29th of this year; the last
hparing was the 17th, I believe.

Q And there were no wells completed betwsen the 17th and
the 29th?

A Yes, there were some completed, snd I added a few wells
to that Exhibit. |

Q I see.

r

DEARNLEY . MEIER & ASSCCIATES
GENERAL LAwW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXiCO
Phone CHopel 3-6691




MR. PORTER: In other words, the map has besen brougit wp
to date, to Septemher =9th, showing all completions?

A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Howell) But hss there been any significsaat change

that would change the conclusions which you reached in your testi-
mony at the last hsaring?t

A ¥o, sir.

Q Now, before cross examiunation, I would like o recall
your testimony under crcss examination, I beliewve, by Mr. Rutter.
In dissussing tho compsrison betwesn the characteristics of the
Dakota formation with the Mesa Verde formation or the Plctured
Cliffs formation, and in resding the testimony, it 1s not clear to
me juat wat your opinicn i1s. Will you plesse atate to the Com-
mission what your opinion is with reference to the comparlson of
charecteristics of ths Dakota formetion, firet with the Mesa Verde
and then with the Pictured Cliffs?

A Well, the Mesa Verde formation itself, I belisve the
production serially will be as wideapread or more so than with thé
Mesa Verde.

Q That 1a the Dakota ~-

A The Dakota will be, yea. And the Plctured Cliffa formae
ition has areas of spotty permeablility which I don't -~ with eviden
up to this time, I can't aee that carries through with the Dakota.

Q Have you found in your study of the Dakota formation any

svidences of corridors of low permesbility whioh separate trends
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as there appear to bs corridors of low permeability separsting
trends in the Plotured Cliffs formation and resulting in the desig-

nation of different Pictured Cliffs Pools?
A In thes Dakote I found no such trenas.

Q MNowuw, have you collectsd, sincs the date of the last hear

v

ing, any data relating to the vells which you have shown on your
orosa sestions and compiled it in the form of a schedule?

A TYeas, #ir.

Mi. HOWELL: Would you mark that as El Paso's Exhibit

No. 8.

what have you shown as to each ueli that is covered by
the srcas seotions on El Paso'a Exhibit Ho. 87

A On these cross sections I have the name of the well, the
location, the date of the completion, the top of the (raneros, the
total depth, the potential, the producing interwval, how the well

‘ was stipulated end what drill ate tests were run in the Dakota.

Q Would you like to summarize your conclusions snd ressons
for your recommendationa as to the verticel limits which should be
established in this hearing? I might state that possibly, for con-
venisnce, we may refer to the producing gas sands lying below
the base orf the @reenhorn and above the upper producing portion of
the Morrison as the Dakota reservoir. Now, what would you include
uithin the Dekota reservoir to be subject to the spacing order uhic?

the Commission has b.in asked to 1ssue?

A That inaludes the Dakota asnd, the Dakota formation and
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the upper part of the Morrison.

Q Have you found the gas produced from sach of these
saurces to be compsrable in quality and pressure?

A I believe they are.

Q And wbhat is the extent, generally, of the aseparation tha‘
you found to exist between theae separate scurcest?

A In the Graneros sand, between that end perhaps the top
of the Dakota, there is somstimes an interval of maybe ten, twenty
thirty feet of shale, and then between the lower Dakota and the
upper Morrison, it 1as indefinite where jyou can definitely pick
a top.

Q Have you found any evidence of communication in pleoces
betusan the Graneros and the Dakota, or do you think there is come
muniscation in placea?

A I think there very well sould be communication bstwsen
the Dakota sand and Gransros sand.

Q JNow, is the Granercs sand a blanket-in sand gondition
underlying the same area as the Dakota?

A It is a blanket sand except for several aress uhers the
Graneros sand is not present.

Q So thet it does exist with the Dekota in some areas and
not in othera?

A Yes, air.

Q And is it s gas producing sand in all the places where
b & oxinfl?

DeARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
GENFRAL LAW REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEw MEXICO
Phone CHapel 3-66%91




of the basin, I velieve it is

A Toward the deepent part

in the Qraneros 0tero Field 1t 18 oid,

all gas produoing except

produoins oil and gas-

oth o4l and gR&. Any portions of what you

Q Produces b
jon that ars mwproductivs. is

would call the G=aneros format

shale rather than sand tcmtion?

unypo.rtotit

A Yes, it's ahale.
Q And 1s that situation one that is spotty over ths Fleld?

A ¥o. The Graneros gands, where it is present, covers

ecrsidsrable aress.
Q And then about what is th
the Dakota in those places?

a feu feet to maybe

e interval of separstion betves

the Graneros sandas sné
twenty, thirty

A Anywhere from perhaps

feeot.
in feel would

Q Bow, npproxhltoly what vertical limits
1 limits:

ition of the wertios

pe sovered by your recommended defin

for this Dakota reservolr?
A Ivd {noclude at least four nundred feet I

o the base of

4he Greennorn down.

Q Briefly, sbout between the toP and

what 12 the interval

formation in the pasin?

she base of the Mesh VYerde

A About elgnt nundred fest.

Q And does the Mess Verde format lon have a0

veral proda ing|=~
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Q Is one of the topmost members, the Cliff House, gas
produeing?
A Yes, sir.
And the lowest member, the Point Lookout, gas produoinq -
Yes, asir.
== or one of the loweat, let's gay?

Yes.

o » O » P

So, 18 the situation which exista in the Mesaverde for-
mtion comparsble to that which exists in this Dakota reservolr?
A Yes, sir.

MR, HOWELL: Thet's all.

- MR. PORTER: Anyone have a question or the witness at

‘this time? Any questions of Mr. Lolelt?
¥r, Howsll, are there any exhibits that you wantedito ent#
at this tine?
MR, HOWELL: If they havse finlghed witk his testimo.uy,
I would like to offer our Exhibit No. 8.
MR. PORTER: Without objsction, El1 Pasots Exhidit Ko, q
uill be admitted into the record.
MR. KELIAHIN: I have a queation here in just a moment.
MR. PORTER:t Mr. Kellzhiln.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q Your definition of thae vertical limits, am I comct Ain

my understanding your roloo.qndation, is the hhse ol the Green-

-
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horn through the undifferentiated Morriason formation,productive
upper portion of the Morriscr and no further than that?

A Well, 1t depsnds on how far «- well, let me say it is
aufully hard to pick the top of the Morrison,and you might have
some sand, maybs twenty, thirty, forty feet thick in the top of
tke Morrison, if our peeks are correct, but below that you will
find perhaps the brushy baain shale, maybe some minor sand strands,
and there is no production as far as I know, or no shows cf gas
from the brushy basin, so it would bs i'ie send units above the
brushy basin which are hard to differentiate between the Dakota.

Q 1In other words, you would not then necesaarily include
the firat producing interval ensountsred in a Morrison well?

4 ¥No.

Q In your examination, did you find any evidence of wverti
eal impermsadility betwesn the formamtions which you have discussed,
that 13, as between the Granerocs end the Dekota, or between the
Dakota and the Morrison?

A Vertical impermeability?

Q XNo, horizontal impermeability. I stated that wrong.

A There is probably scme. I don't recall of any offhand.

MR. KELLAEIN: Thank you.
QUESTIONS BY XR. COOLEBY:

Q Mr. Loleit, I zm still somewhat confused as to how you

would identify the vertical limits of the producing interwvel about

which yeu are testifyin; here. If you uere to have to ldentify it

v
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from an area, I take it from your testimony that the top would be
pilcked as the base of ths Grsenhorn, is that correct?

A Yes, sir,

Q XNow, tell me how you pick the bottom of this producing
intervsl.

A Well, the Graneros interval, the shale, including the
sand, sometlres vary between fifty and a hundred fset, sometimes
it might be less than that, than the average thickness of the Da-
kota, from the outerop studiss, I think the maximum wa found was
about 225 feet, so that brings us to almost up toc 375 feet total
thickness, thaen I allowed a little wmore for sand that mignt be

below the Dakota that might bs lower Cretaceous or Morrison.

Q You still haven't told me exectly how you would pinpoi#xt

this in defining the vertical limits of this ares which is to be

apaced. That's the problem that I am confronted with. Do you plck

it from a formation, or éo you pick it from a footage meesurement
from the bass of the Gresenhorn?

A On the average, the way I stated previously, 1t would
probably be on a footage basis, but oicking the top of your Morri-
son sometimas i1s a problem. What we ususlly do, we first drill
through abocut 200 some odd feet of Dakota, the first conglomeratlion
or first shale you meet, we would consider that the upper Morrison
and then stop.
| Q Mr. Loleii, you stiil haeven't pinpointed the base of &b

borizon or producing interval which you intend to space that you

&
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are applying for spacing in this hearing, &nd before we can proooodf
I think it 18 necessary that you define the limits, the vertical
limits of the interval uwhich you propose to space. Now, there's
got tovbe some way of determining what we are dealling wich here.

A Tes.

Q You define the top of it as being the marker, or the
base of tie Greenhorr. Now, do yuu propose to define the base of
this producing interval as possibly four hundred feet helow the
base of the Greenhorn, or do you intend to pick a formatlon as the
bottom of this thing?

A Well, 1in areas 1t would vary. 1t probably would be
leaa than four hundred feet.

M. HOWELL: May I interrupt -~

Mt, COOLEY: Please do.

MR. HOWBLL: =- with a question that might clarify it?
Mr. Lolelt, would it be posaible to define the bottom as being a
hundred feet into the Morrison formatlon, would that cover all pro-
ducing gas sands that should be covered in thils reservolir?

42 T believe it would.

¢ (By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Loleit, can you pick tae top aof
the Morrison?

4 Well, that's pretty hard.

Q@ You canft get a hundred feet below 1t?

A lLet me say something. 7Your top of the Morrison would

either be, possibly be a conglomerated or virgated shale, usually
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a green shale in this ares, and I don't recall offhand of any vir-

1

gated shale in the Dakota. They have some black shales in there.

Q Let's put it this way. If thlis interval which you pro-;:
pose to space were defined as that interval lying betwesn the base
of the Qreenhorn and four hundred feet below the base of the Green-

horn, weuld you inciude anything in this interval which you desire

here to exclude?

A No.

Q Would you include everything that you desire here to
include?
L& TYes.
MR. COOLEY: No further gquestions.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have & question of the wﬁ.tms*?
¥o further quastions, the witness may be aexcuased.
(Witness excused)

MR. PORTRR: At this time the hearing will recess until
m‘ﬁhil't}’.

(Recess)

M. PORTER: The hearing will come to order, pleass.
MNr. Rowell.

MR. NOWBLL: If the Comsmission please, at the last heap-
ing sems of the staff suggested that we produce testimony showing
the areas in whieh the cwnership sbove the base of the Hesavcfdc
was different than the owmarship below the base of the Mesaverde.

The next witness will testify as to tbat matter. With that intro-
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is a2 second party thet has a right to drill and explore in the Da-
kota, but should s gas well be completed, 1t can be turned over to
the owner of the Mesaverds for operatiocn.

Q Now, what does the ares in white refleat?

A Tha ares in white is where we did not have information
sa~ailable or did not obtain that inforsmtion.

Q Well, does that map correctly reflect the information
which nas been accumulated in El Psso's Farmington office in the
Land Department regarding the ownership?

A Yes.

MR. HOWELL: We offer Exhibit No. 9 in evidence.
MR, PORTER: Without objection, El Paso'a Exhibit HNo.
9 will be admitted.
MA. BOMELL: Thattas all ths questions I have.
iﬁ. PORTER: Any questions of the witness? The witness
may be excused.
(Wit~eas excused)
F. NORMAN WOODRUFP,
called a3 & witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied ss follows:
| DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. HOWELL:
Q Will you state your names for the record?
AL P. Norman Woodruff. | |
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Q Vhat poaition do you hold with El Paso Natursl Ges
Coapany'? _

3 I am the ccapanyts mancgsr of gas proration cperstions.

Q Vhat exzperience have you had with reference to reservoir
enginsering?

A I am a graduste petroleum engineer. Prior to assuming
ny pressnt position with the campany, I worked in the sompanyts
gvologisal and ressrvoir engineering section doing reservoir en-
gineering work, and I have testified before this Comulssion as a
ressrvelir engi-wer on the San Juvan basin on numercus previocus
osoasionas. |

S Ik sonnestion with your testimony today, have you had
availedbles and used the informstion which the company has in its
reservolir sngineering department?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Well, now, will you please state briefly the type of
dats whish you have studied and the records which you have studied
in preparing to testify in this hearing?

A I have reviewed the core analysia, certain electric loga
the drilling complstion, testing and production history of the wells
Now, of how many wells?

Of forty-one wells.
Have you had coﬁ analyais of ail of those?

No, on twelve wells.

o o PP

Now, 18 there any cther information that you have used?
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Q Thbat {a the average?
A That 15 correct. I might mention that some of those
walls don't go through the Dakota; the mejority don't, as we
pointed out here today. Some of them juet go into the upper por-
tion, and we heve taken the noasitica that was open in the particulﬁr
well bores and taken the effective net pay for that portion.

Q Nou, have you also had occasion to make studies and havel
data svailable concerning the Mesa Verde formation sand the wells
completed in the Mesa Verde formation?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Just state briefly what that 1is.

A In comparison to the ILE porosity for the Dakote, the
Mesa Verde aversages ?;}§percent. Tha Mesa Ve > has 28.6 percent
interstructural water content as compare” the Dakotat's 30.6.
The average thickness and net effective pay in the Mesa Verde 1is
fifty-one feet aa compared to the Dekctals forty feet.

Q HNow, upon what data 1s that average figure obtained?

A From tha sams type of data utilized in our determination
of the averages for the Dakota.

Q And averages how many wells?

A The major portion of the wells 1n the basin.

Q Thatl have been drilled into the Mesa Verde formation?

A

That!s correct. Ve had available forty-three core

analyzes.

For Mess Verde wellas?
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A Por Mesa Verde wells.

Q@ Now, whal 1s thz pressuare, relatlve pressure ss between
the Dakota arnd Mesa Verde fecrmation?

A The aversge original shul-in preassure for ths forty-one
uells.au which I ned data wes 2,877 PSIA. The average pressure of

Mesa Verde wells has been determined to be 1,36l PSiA.

Q MNow, what other characteristics of sither ressesrvoir woulf

you care to ocormment on?
A Wetlwe also attempted tc analyze both the ressrvoirs to
determine what saverage permeabllity characteristics were exhibited

and reported on the core analysis, I found a zZreat varlety in both

reservoira. The Dakots weightedaverage permeabllity was L.12 millap

darceys. The Mess Verde weighted average permeability was 4.33 mil-
ladarcsys.

Q Now, in your study, did you give any attention tc de-
termine thes extemt, 1f any. of fracturing in the Dakota sands?

A Yes, sir. We snalyzed the core analysis to determine
whather fractures were reported or whether fractures might e ap-
parent becauses of the abnormal permeablllity characteristizs. Anad
we found that in five of the wclla, vertical fractures were defin-
itely reported, and that in all except two of the wells, there was
an indication of probadbla frecturing. I also took this data in an
effort to determlne whether this condition exlsted fairly well from

the base of the Greerhorn to ths maximum depth cord shich is ap~:

proximately 260 feet below the base of the Greenhorn, and we find
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that fractures dc exist or probably exist uver the entire interwval.

Q@ Now, what effect Jdoes the existence of fractures and
similar conditicons in the afurenentioned havs wiith reference to
the area whiich one well will aconomicelily and efficiently drain?

A It enables the well to more easily drain ita reserve
and probably drain 8 greater area than had the frectures not been
precent. And I might ad¢ %that vertical fracturas also tend to inte
cormeot siringers which nay not otherwise be interconnected
through drilling, exsept through drilling.

Q Did you make any estlmate as to the reserves per acre
in the Dakota formetion In the arsas wihich have been found to be
productive of gas?

A Yes, sir, I did =zo.

Q Will you state to the Comulsslion what you found and the
comparlaon of thease estimateos with those of the Mesa Vérde?

A Yes, sir, I will, Utilizing the reservoir éharacteristi
that I have previously descrlbed, the average reserve recoverable,
reserve for a 320-acre Dakota well, would be fowr billion, one hun-
dred twenty-~eight million cubic feet. Utilizing the data that I

have previously exprsssed for the Msasa Verde, the recoverabls re~

serves on & 320~acre tract are three billion, eight hundred sevantyJ

twoc million cublc feet. So that the rscoverable reserves are very
aimilar on a 320-acre with ths Dakots beilng somewhat in excess of
the Mess Verde.

¢ Incidently, those lsst reserve figures, ere thoss the on

pbs

) 4

3
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that have baen used before the Federal Power Commission in hearingsh

A Yes, air, the resultant per acre foot gwg these same onel
used in Pederal Powsr Commission hearings.

Q The studies which you have conducted have led you to
sanclusions, I am sure, as to the comparison of the Mesa Verde with
the Dskota reaservoir in its producing characteristics, particularly
with reference to the abllity of a well to produce the reserves in
the same length of time. W1lll you please comment to the Comisaiorﬂ
what you found and what your opinion is on that subject? *

A Yes, sir, I will, and I believe it might be well to give
the Commission some data thet we had determined on delivery char-

acteristlica of wella. We have ansiyzed and averaged the initial

]

potential flows of twenty-six Dskota wells for which data was avall]
ables, and found that the initial pctential flow 18 four million,
two hundred seventy-three thousand cubic feet per well. We find hh*t
the average J3tate deliverabliiity is availeble for seventeen of
those welis and that they -- snd that the deliverability was 19.3
percent of the initial potentisl flow or an average of elight hundrep
twenty-five MCP State "D." I also determined that information for
the Mess Verde; roﬁnd that the average Mesa Verde initilal potential
‘flow was three million, nine hundred fifty thousand cubic feet, thak
the average State deliverability was 18 percent, or approximately

seven hundred and twelve MCF. The Mesa Vsrde'!s sever hundred twelws

compares with the eight hundred twenty-five for the Dakota. The

tate deliverabilities reflect the formation's abllity to deliver
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gas irto the well Lore, and it would appear that under the game °°nﬂ
ditions of drawdoun, that the Dakota formetlion is as adle or mors
able to deliver its reserve into the well bore than the Mesa Verdas.
I further snalyzed the deliverable capacily of the Dakots end Mesa-
verde  against five hundred pcund line pressure, and found that

the Dakota could delliver an average of 25.7 percent of its initial
potential flow against five hundred pounds, and tht that aversage

deliverable capacity would be one million, one hundred thousand

‘cubic fest por day. The Dgigga formetion is able to [roduce approxi=
mately 15 percent of its initial potentlal flow against flve hundrefl
pounds. That would equal seven hundred and fifty MCF per day. That

seven firty comperec with the eleven hundred MCF deliverable

capacity for Dakota wella, so that under initiel conditions the
Dekola formetlon 1s capable of producing approximately L6 percent
more than the -~ against five hundred pounds than the Mesa Verde
reservolr. Here again I have utllized all welles on which data 1is
availeble. That includes poor ones and good ones on the Dakota.
Some of them were comparatively poor wells. It 1s eonceivable that
with better completion methods in ths future there will be better
relationanips than is exhibited here today.

Q PFrom your studles, have you reached a conclusion as to

the comparative ability of a Dakota well to drain an area surround-

ing the well bore, compared to a Mesaverde well?
A Yes, sir; I have.

Q And what is that conclusiont
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A I have reached the conclusion that the Dekota well can mbre
sasily drr'n the area surrounding the well bore than could a Mesa
Verde well.

Q And you have based that upon the studies and data that
you have recounted here to the Cormission?

A That 13 correct.

Q Now, at the time that 320-acre spacing was established
in the Measa Verde, I believe that we had probsblyesyenlesa informe-
tion than we have todey about the Dakota, 1s that correct?

A Yes, 8ir. I belleve that to be correct.

Q Now, what, in your opinion, i1s the effect of the 32G-acrp
™mile as applicable to the Mesa Verde? That 1s, h.ve you found any
evidence that shows that Mesa Verde wells are actuslly capable aof
efficiently and economically draluing an area of 320 acres?

A I consider that the Mesa Verde has exhibited the ability
to efficiantly and economically drain 320 acres. We have derinitelu
been able to determine that there has been communication over arsas|
in excess of that, that 13 exhibited by the pressures shown by
wells infield in areas where the majority of the acreage has been
developed and has been produced for a period of time, we £ind that
the pressures are lower in those areas and apparently have been
drained.

Q That i3 in situations in which some drilling has taken
place and wells are produced and then ths later wells that are

drilled upon completion find a lower reservoir pressure than existedd
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at the time of the first wells?
A Yes, sir, thatts correct.

Q And from that you conclude that there has been drainage

of those areas?

A That 1s correct.

Q So thet the Mesa Verde wells have demonatrated genorallj
their ability to drain at least 320 acres?

A I conslder that they have.

Q DNow, what 18 your opinion as to the ability of s well
coampleted in the Dakota formation to efficlently and economically
drain an area of 320 acres?

A Based on my studles, I believe that the well on 320
acres 1ln the Dakote formation can more sasily drain 32C acres than
could a Mesa Verde well. Consequently, I feel confident that one
wsl. on 320 will efficiently and ecoromisally drain that size tracti

Q VWhat, in rather general terms, 1s the difference in cost|
between the drilling and campletion of a well in the Mesa Verde
formation and one in the Dakote reservoir?

A Assuming that no unusual difficulties are encountered, a
well in the Dakota reservoir will normslly cost about §135,000, and
a well in the Mesa Verde reservoir will normally cost about 385,000F
or a difference of about §50,000. |

Q I bellieve you have already testified that per acre re-
serves, according to your estimate, are subastantially the same as

betwsen the Dakota reservoir and the Mesa Verde?
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A That is correct.
Q@ 1iiow, wnat is your opinion aa to the reiative rrie of de~
velopment of the area and of reaerves s a result of the order that

we're asking for and continuation of tke pressnt statewlde rule of

>

15C acres. 1In other words, which rule, the 320-acre spacing or 1604
acre spacing will be most likely to result in ressonable development
and proving of edditioral ressrves In the Dakota formation?

A We may snticipate a more or less set number of welilia to
be drilied esach year.

G Way is that?

A Because normally a campany budgets itself tc just some
wella. Now, 1f you are goling to drill tkat many wells end space
them on 160 scres rather than 320, you would prove about halfl as
much acrsage as you would otherwise prove, or as you would prove
by drilling the 320. Actually, facillties are bullt and markets erd
fulfilled based on a determination of recoverable reserves. The
sooner you can prove what you have, the sooner you can build the
facilities and the soomer you can start taking the gas out, and 1t
is fxportant from th.t standpolnt to prove your area as quickly as
possible.

Q Iusofar as an interstate pipeline subject to Federal
Power jurisdiction ias concerned, it is necessary to first eastablish
?oaervcs before you can get the certificate to move the gas, 1is
that correct? | |

A That i. correct.
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Q wnat, in your opinion, would the adoption of a 32C-acre
spacing rule rssult in as compared with 160%

A Well, first, to prove up the Dekota reservoir reserves
much more quickly. and secondly, I think that the driliing on 320
lacres rather than 160 acres will prevent the drilling of unnacszs3y
land probably uneccnomic wells.
Q Will it be an inducement to the opsrator to gc ahesd with
Dakota development?

A On 320 acres?

Q Yes.

A I certainly conaider that it would.

Q Xow would you classify the present astage of the develop-
ment in the Dakota reservoir and the depletion of that reservoir?
A I consider they are in initlal stage of development and
depletica.

Q Has there been any opportunity to conduct any actual in=-
terference tests as between wells completed in the Dakot# reservoir
that 7ou- know of 7 H

L Ko, air.

Q Does the Dakota reservoir, in your opinion, extend acfod
the state line into Colorado?

A Yes, sir, I econaider tmt it does.

Q@ Do you know what the apacing is for the, what we have
termed the Dakota reservoir which I believe is called in Colorado
the Dakota-Morrison?
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K MAy Y say r'Irat that =y answer to thé list qustioa 1w
that I consider that the reservoir doea, Y think that the reservoir
does extend, and is shown to extend by the geologlc data that we

ve shoun here todey, and at the provious hearing last month, and
ir the Colorado portion of the Dakota reaervoir, spacing has been
establighed for 640 saores per well.

Q Have you any other points, comparisons that you would
like to make, comments with refesrence to this Dakota reservoir?

A I believe not.

Q Have you prepared any asuggestive rules for spacing in
the Dakota reservoir?

A Yes, sir, I have.

MR. BOWELL: I guesa we will mark this as El Paso's Ex-
hibit No. 10.

¥ill you stnte very briefly the rules that you have aug-
geated and why you have suggested these rules for spacing in thse
Dakota reservoir?

A The spacing rules ahouwn are essentially the same rules

31

tical Mesaverde rule in that it permits the well t¢ be drilled with
in any quarter pcticn within the aeétidn. Jiow, we have recommendase
that thias tvloxibility be granted the operators drilling Da_kota
wells in order that they mey take full advantage of the possibili-
ties of dually campleting Dekota wells wlth other wclls that are

to be drilled or are to be worked over on the same acreage. We

as have been adopted for the Mesaverde. Rule 1 varles from the idc*-
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think that wefll have more Dakota wells drilled if we oan be sssurel
of dual campletions. And I think ths nature of the Dakota reser-
voir 1s such as to,unrscoverable reserves are such as to nacostitatL
or to at least make desirable the additional incentive.

Q@ You have -=- by this rule, you have suggeated that the
operator be permitted to take +to the Dakota a well in any quarter
section of this section?

A That is correct.

Q& Allocating to ii a half of ths section?

A That ia correct.

Q@ And that would then permit either the reworking of an
existing Mesa Verde well or if there was another shallower forms-
tion, Pictured Cliffs, or some other formation, it might permlt the

dualing of the Dakota, is that correct?
A That is correct. It may be that on & quarter section

You have a Mesa Verda dusled with a Pictured Cliffs, and you could
also dual the Dukota, the well bore very well,

Q You can then go into the other quarter seciion and drill
& duml, a Plotured Cliffs, and Dekota?

A Thatt'a correot.

Q And by giving thla flexibility, operators would be en~
cowraged to test the Dakota because the test can be mande more
sconomically?

A That is correct.

¥i. BEOWELL: VWe would like to offer Exhibit No. 10.
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MR. PORTERt Without objesction, X1 Paso's Exhibit XNo.
10 will be recelved.

MR.HOWELL: I think that's all of our questions.

MR. PORTER: Anyone have a gquestion of Mr. Woodruff?

CROSS5 EXAMINATION

RY HR. GOOLEY:
Q Mr. Woodruff, regarding this proposed latitude, as you
call 1t, in permitting the operator to drill in any gquarter section
rather than fixing them to a Dattern as they have been in the
Mesa Verde would tend to some degree to reduce the efficiency of
drainage in the reservoir, wouldntt it, any time you vary from the
pattern?

A I don't belleve that 1t would have a significant varia-
tion in the efficiency of drainage in the Dakote reservoir.

Q If you have an idealgituation,though,disregarding the
economics of the matter L.~ the moment, whers you could develop a
resarvoir on & set pattern as opposed to an erratic pattern,
wouldntt you expsct some degree of efficlency, greater degree?

A I believe that would be a reasonable conclusion. I don!
sonaider that it would be significant in thi= instant.

Q Now, as I understand it, the primary reason for your re-
questadlatitude in this regard 1s to permit the dual completlion of]
wells in ths area?

A That 1is correct.

Q In the event that 320-acre spacing were adopted, do ya:
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lttm or well pattoern similar to that of the Mesaverde were adopted

Mith provialon to adminiatratively permit dusl completion sush as,

jor &s you have suggested, dual completion on an off quarter so thet |
#hht Piotured Cliffs and the Dakota might be duslly completed?

A I think it would be overburdensoms and an wmeceasary
lequireaant to set up the spacing, say identical to the Mesaverde
jnd require exceptions where you go elsewhere. You often don't knovﬂ,
Pson you are drilling & new well, whether you are going to be able

to dually complete 1t o» not. I don't know what prerequlsite of

standards the Commisaion would set, but I do know thet you cen ale-
L‘yl obtain prior to drilling, I balleve the latitude is reasonable
ﬂn requested.

Q In the event the Comnlassion determines that the set spac-
ing pattern, such as that in the Mesaverde, be adopted; that 320~
jmore spacing would not be feasible in the Dekota, assuming that set
f facts, then would it be El Paso's preference tc have 320 with
fixed location, or 1607 ’

A It would be our preference to have fixed spacing on 320

pcrn.
MR. COOLEY: Thsat is all,

MR, PCRTER: Anyone elge have a question of Mr.Woodruff?
QUBSTIOCES BY MR. PISCHER:

Q Mr. Woodruff, whean you ere speaking of vertical fracturesd,

1zontal fractures, do you think there 13 & greater degree of hori-

ontal fracturing than there is vertical fracturing?

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOC!ATES
GIMNERAL LAaw REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE. NEwW MeXxico
Phone CHope! 3-6691




A The only fracturss that have been defined other than
fraoctures are vertical fractures on the core analyais that have beeh
reported, 30 I cammot positively say vhetlhe:> there also may have
been horizontal fraoctures.

Q Di1d you notice any actual evidence of verticel fractwres
in any of the impermeabie stringers 1in the vertical limits that
we are talking about?

A Yes.

MR. PISCHER: Thank you.

MR. PORTERt Any further questions?
QUESTIONS BY MR. UTZ:

Q Mr. Woodruff, referring to Rule 3, of yowr Exhidit Fo. 4}
again back tc the vertical limits, in view of the testimony of the
previous witness in this case, would it still be your recmndatioh
to leave Rule 3 as printed on thisz exhibit or put it betwsen the
bases of the Greenhorn?

A I believe,in view of his testimony, it would be better
to tag 1t as four hundred feet teslow ths base of the Greenhorn.
There l1ls just some question as tc what all that will include, dut
I think as we gain experience we can judge at that time whether
that four hiundred feet needed to be changed and make any changes as
neceasary when that is determined.

Mi. UT2: That's sll I have.

Mi. PORTERt Anyone elas heve a question of the witness?
Mr. Kendrisks.
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QUESTICHS BY Mi. HENDRICXS:

Q Mr. Woodrufi, do you havy any objections to a change in
yowr Rule 2 which asks for notification of all offset operators in
case of non-standard locetions due to topographisal conditions
8inco 1t might reflect mcre the revised Rule 104, which requires
notirlecation of any operator cloaser than 790 fest to the well bore?

A I belleve Rule 2 should be consistent with the provia-
fons of Rules 1Q4.

MR. XKBHDRICKS: Thank you.
MR. POHTER: Anyone else have a question?
QUESTIONS BY MR. CHRISTIE:

‘Q Mr. Woodruff, in yowr propssed Rule 2, do I understand
this minimm 990 feet is from the outer boundaries of the quarter
section or the inner boundary? |

A I¢ would be frum any boundary of the quarter secition.

| MR. CHRISTIE: Thank you.

MR. PCRTEA: Any further quesiions of Mr. Woodrufr? If
no one elss has a queation, the witness may be excused.,
(Witness excused)
MR, BOWELL: That campletes our evidence.
Mi. PORTER: Anyone elae have testinony to present in th.ip
case? Any comments or statements to he made? Mr. Buell.
MR, BUELL: May it please the Commission, Guy Buell for

Pan Amerlcan Petrolem Corporation. Pan American urges the chmiuilcn

grant the 320-acre umits for the Dakota formatlion 88 requested byElL|Psso.
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|Dakota formetion under the proposed definition of the Dakota. In

We are strongly supporting the adoptlion of 320~acre units, although
owr engineers belleve, 1in fact, are confident that aubsequent data

will show that probably the more optimmm unit is 640 acres. How-
ever, in our opinicn, the most important thing at this time 1s to
adopt 220-acre units 30 that we can st least minimige the drilling
0. unneccsaary wells until e acquire subsequent data which will
show 540=-acre drainsge. The Comnission docket is always opsen, but
we atrongly support the 320-acre Dakota unit.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have = statement in this case
concerning the matter?

MR, BRATTON: I am Howard Bratton, Humble 0il and Refin-

ing Company. We strongly urge the adoption of El Paso's proposal

of 320-aers spacing in the Dakota formation. We believe the svidenge

Justifies the issuance of the order as requested.
MR, KELIAHIN: I am Jason Kellehin. Prillips Petrocleum

Coampany strongly urges the s&doption of the 320-acre spacing for the

that connectien I would 1llke to make a brief observation on this
testimony, While the witness frankly admits they have no interfer-
ence tests, certainly tha testimony offered is lqulte impressive in

showing that this reservoir 1z at least as good and probably better

a8 to drainage charasteristica than the Mesa Verde. Until sdditiongl

testimony or information is available, I think it would be a aariouf
mistake to continue the developmsnt of this pool on 1l60-acres, and

we strongly urge the adoption of this 320—aare> rale.
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MR. PORTER: Anyons olse have any-hiug to offer? Any
comments, statements? Mr. Christie.

MR. CHRISTIE: I have a stetement I would like to read
in the record. I have some figures here trhat maybe you want me
sworn to testify to, I dontt know.

(Witnass sworn)
R. S. CHRISTIE,
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, toatiﬂ.oﬂ
as follovss
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. GOCLEY:

Q Will the witness state Lis name and position, please?

A My name is R. S. Chrigtis. Engineer for Aumercda Petroleim
Corporation, Tulsa, Oklahomm.

Q Mr. Chriastie, have you previously qualifried before the
New Msxieo 01l Conserwvation Namuission ~=

A Yea, #ir, I have.
== a3 an expert in the field of engineering?
Yos, sir.
Proseed.

» o » o

ofr the record.
(Discusaion off the record)

A Amereds is not particularly in fzvor of El Paso's appli~
leation in that we think the iniriax development, cr at lieast the
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one and & hall ary Doles 3is well as hia own Coata. wWaAlly 1t Iy wms
1ikely that under a develcpmert program there would be an additional
Shirty dry holes out of fifty wells drilled, the suscess ratio will
lbe low. This further points out the queationable economiecs of 320~
jacre apacing. I would like to recall here, too, that Mr. F. H.
Lechiah's snalysis on déry holes drilled in gas areas, the percentage
or the ratic is now one to about 1G.78 wells, which is a 1little bit
Fhighar than the rate for oil. If we understand Paragraph 5, under
Bl Pasot's application, in effect, they have indicated one well will
drain 640 acres. This is apparent from Amerada’s Exhibilt No. 1
whieh I offer in evidence at this tims. Thia brings out the gues-
tion that Mr. Coocley asked Mr. Woodruff a while ago. Under their
propossd rule, it would be possible to drill up your 320 acres under
such a plan as this. It ia evident fror this exhibit that if wells

were parmitted under this spacing, that there would be a large area

El Paso would propose a plan such as this if they didn't think they
were going to drain the whole entire area, so that to me, in effect,
I think they are probably admitting that one well will drain greated
than 320 ascres. If you would locate the wells 660 feet from the
esnter of the guarter seetions and have & 6j0~acre unit, you would
drain the 640 acres just as edequately as you would to space them
as the proposed rules suggest. Actually, the difference between
the drainage, radius of drainage of a 320~acre wnit and 6l0-acre

unit, agsuning a radial drainage, is only an additional 840 feet

in between the locations that would not he drailned, and I dont't think

!*5
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spproximately, so we submit that if a well with the permeadbility of
the Daikota will drain 320, then it will drain 640.

We object to the langusge in Paragraph 6, Mr. Howell, I'm
not sure whether you now sask for what was ir the criginsl applica-
tion. If the ianguage means tix £ any other gas pool in the sams
sands within San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties should be deweloped
on 320~agre spacing, we have some areas that you have no develop-
xent at 811, and we think that those areas ought to stand on their
owr: feet and not be tied to 320, that willi not be necessary.

MR. PORTER: You are referring to Parsgraph 5 of the ap-
plicatian?

MR. CHRISTIE: Of the application, yes, sir.

M. HOWELL: Paragraph 67

MR. CHRISTIE: Yes, I am sorry.

MR. HOWEIL: The langusge, I thini, 1s the same in the
amanded application.

M. GOOLEY: Mr. Christie, would you read the language
to which you refer and state more particularly what your objection
is?

MR. CHRISTIE: I am referring to this statament or this
part in the first application, I'm not sure, "the establighment of
drilling and spacing units as herein requested 1s necessary for the
orderiy development of the common source of supply in the desig-
nated Dakota gas pools and srees adjacent heretoc and any other gas

pool to the Dakota formation within the San Jusn and Rio Arriba

DEARNLEY - MEIER & ASSOCIATES
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Ccunties.”
MR. COOLRY: Well, it is wvery clear, Mr. Christie, from

the spplication that El Pasc Netursl Gas Company 1s, by this appli-!

j
cation, seeking 320~acre spacing in this horiszocn shich kas baen

designated as the Daicta producing interval wherever it may ocour
in San Juan or Rio Arriba Counties, with the exceptions of the four
pools --

MR. HOWELL: Three.

MR. COQLEY: Three existing pools which have bsen ex-
preaaly excluded from the application.

MR. CHRISTIE: VWell, that'!s the way we interpret it, and
it*s ocur opinion that probably shouldnt't include areas that ars not
now under developwment or havenii been developed. We may find en-
tirsly differemnt conditioné somewhere elase in the county. For all
these reascns, therefors, Ameraia recommends 6jjO-acre spacing with
the well located 660 feet fram the inner boundaries of the quarter
seotions. I think this would be a good time to remind the Commisa-
ion that this is Qi) Progress Wee-, and the ﬁajority of ths ocampan~
ies are trying tc make pﬁosroaa on this wider apaocing, and I beliewp
Amerada believes that the regulatory bodies of the various states
would be of great assiastance to the industry as a whole if they
would at least start out with wider spacing md then, if necessary,
toc come down to the denser spacing.

R. PAYME: Mr. Christis, jou are aware, are you not,
that the applieation ia for 320-acre spacing?

[
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MR. CHRISTIE: Yes, sir.

MR. PAYNE: And that we cculd not grant 640 under this
appiioation oven if we so desirea, and that et any time your cmp&q‘
could come in and file an applicatian for 640-acre spaeing.

MR. CHRISTIE: Yes, I realize that.

MR. PORTER: Does anyche have a Qqueatiocn of Mr.Christles?
|QuRSTIONS BY M3. NUTEER:

Q Mr. Christie, you dont't anticipate the same development
or Progress in the Dekota as on these forty wella?
A ¥o, I bolith I made that statement that we dontt.

M. PORTER: Anyone else have a qusstion of Mr.Christie?
You mey be ~-

MA. COOIRY: I still am not sure that I understand his
position. In view of what Mr. Payne Jjust tcld you that the Commiassq

v

ion in this applieation has but tuwo choices, to establish 320-sere
lm in these areas, or remain on the statewlde 160-acre apac-
ing, ir view or this fact, you are atill objecting to approval of
the application? I understand your coumpany feels that 640 1s more
proper, but are you sctually cobjecting to the granting of this ap-
plication?

A If the Commission feels that there 1s sufficiert evi-
densce to- substantiate the 3120, we certainly would be in favor of
that over the 160.

M2. COOLEY: That's the only choice we have in this
hearing.

DEARNLEY - MEER & ASSOCIATES
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CERTIFIGCATE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY (F BERNALILLO ) -

I, J. &. TRUJILLO, Hotary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore~
going and attached Tranacript of Proceedings before the Hew Mexiso
0Ll Conservation Commission was repcrted by me in stenotype and red
duced to typewritten transcript by me and/or under my perscnal
auporvinion, and that the same 13 s true and correct record to the
best of my knowladge, akill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal, this, the ,2[‘1_‘ day of D Hnlle]
1958, in the Oity of Albuquerqus, County of Bernalillo, State of

, F . ot
Notary Public,

New Mexico.

My Commlsasion Expireas:
Oatober 5, 1960

b

DeEarNLEY MEIEH & ASSOCIATES
GENERAL Law REFRIMTERS
ALBUQUERQUE NEW MexiCC
Phaone CHapel 3-50%1
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T Serpmioi i CoMrany

P QO.BOX 3015, TERMIQA{_?NNEX

m:ﬁesﬁks ﬂ4, ALIFORNIA
September 9, 1958

JOWN T. ISBERG
VICE PRESIDENT

Qil Conservation Commaission
P. O. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is a copy of the application of El Paso Natural Gas
Company before the Commission for an order establishing
320-acre drilling and spacing units for the Dakota formation
in all Dakota gas pools situated in San Juan and Rio Arriba

Counties, New Mexico,

The Superior Cil Company hereby adopts and joins in the
application as undersigned,

Yours very truly,

THE SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

ohn T. Isberg

JTI:cgt

cc~-El Paso Natural Gas Company
El Paso, Texas
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IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATUR/ L GAS COMPANY
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION EST.
320-ACRE DRILLING AND SPACING UNITS
FOR THE DAKOTA FORMATION IN ALL
DAKOTA GAS POOLS SITUATED IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,
AND FOR ThHE PROMULGATION OF RULES
AND REGULATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

)
)
)
)

U QFriare
)"' F‘VE OCC
}i oK og:4

)

)

CasENo. /50 &

ORDER NO.

Comes now El Paso Natural Gas Company, a Delaware corporation, authorized to

do business in the State of New Mexico, Applicant herein, and respectfully alleges and

states as follows:

1.

Heretofore by the respective orders listed below, this Commission has desig-

nated the following fifteen Dakota gas pools located in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico.

(a)
(b)
(c)

()
€)
Y
()
(m)
(n)
(o)

2.

Pools

Angels Peak - Dakota
Barker Creek - Dakota
Blanco - Dakota

South Blance - Dakota
West Blanco - Dakota
East Companero
Companero Dakota
Huerfanito Dakota
Huerfano - Dakota

West Kutz - Dakota
Largo - Dakota

North Los Pinos - Dakota
South Los Pinos - Dakota

Ute Dome Dakota

Otero CGraneros - Dakota

Order No.
R-13
R-13
R-347
R-347
R-466
R-739
R-347
R-624
R-347
R-347
R-739
R-024
R-624
R-13

R-1080

Applicant is the owner of oil and gas leases covering lands located within some

of the said designated Dakota gas pools and of oil and gas leases in areas surrounding many




of such designated Dakota gas pools which, if productive in the Dukota formation, will be
included in said gas pools.

3. A separate common source of supply of gas in the Dakota formation has been
established by completion of wells drilled to the Dakota formation in the above designated
Dakota gas pools.

4. A study of geological and engineering data now availatic poitaining to the said
Dekota formation indicates that one well will efficiently and economically drain the recover-
able gas in place in the Dakota formation underlying an arza of not less than 320 acres. A
drilling and spacing unit for gas wells drilled to the Dakota formation would properly be
composed of one-half section according to U. S. Land Surveys, containing approximately
320 acres, in which unit all of the interest should be consolidated by pooling agreement or
otherwise. No gas well should be drilled on such drilling unit on which another gas well has
been completed or approved for completion in the Dakota formation.

5. Said 32C-acre drilling and spacing units should consist of two contiguous
governmentsal quarter sections within a single section as designated by the operators therof,
and the unit well should uot be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of either such
governmental quarter section included in a unit; provided a tolerance of 200 feet be allowed,
but all wells commenced prior to the date the Comnmission issues its order in this case and
located o-n less thar a 320-acre drilling and spacing unit and located cluser than 990 feet to
the boundary of a governmental quarter section should be récognized as exceptions to this
order. The operator should be allowed to locate such unit well on any quarter section within
such unit to permit maximum flexibility for the dual completion of such well with a shallower
formation.

6. The establishment of drilling and spacing units as herein fequested is necessary
for the orderly develépment of the common source of supply in the designated Dakota gas pools
and areas adjacent thereto and of any other gas pool to the Dakota formation within San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico that may hereafter be designated. This will protect
the correlative rights of all parties affected, will prevent waste, will eliminate drilling
unnecessary wells and will promﬁte the recovery of gas from each of said pools in an efficient

and economical manner.




7. In the interest of conservation and for the protection of correlative rights, this
Commission should promulgate rules and regulations governing the drilling and spacing of
wells to the Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Aprlicant respectfully requests that this matier be set for hearing
after due notice as prescribed by law, and, upon such notice and hearing, the Commission
issue its order establishing 320-acre drilling and spicing units for said common source of

supply in the manner described herein and that the Commission promulgate special rviles and

regulations with respect thereto.

bott-@ ultsrtd

Attorney for Ei Paso Natural Gas Company




The undersigned hereby adopt and join in the foregoing apnlication in all respects and

respectfully request the Commission to grant the relief asked.

THEZ SUPERIOR OIL COMPANY

sr_.,..,




EMPIRE STATES DRILLING CORPORATION
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Re: Casef 1508 tc be heard
Sept er 18

Cil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe
New Mexico

Gentlemen:
Please accept this letter as our cconcurrence and
strong support of the request of E1 Pasc Natural
Gas Company to establish 320 acre drilling and
spacing units for the Dakota formation gas pools
in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties.
Very truly yours,
EMPIRE STATES DRILLING CORP.
R

Jphn P. Wiedemer
JPW/pg

. d - ROTARY DRILLING . b -




s
v )
ﬂ‘ r o ;
1’\ ﬁ . \,./\ / 3 [®
o / t*‘-Mﬁ qcm.athay Qaé Compau”
c-v_\ / e S 12 N 1 U@ ramv staser
/
S

ﬂ(oudmz,;w

" cn romimar Sertember 11, 1958
% CHRARRE ©OF
OPERATIONS

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

-

e

With reference to Casg‘}OB bn the New Mexicc Conservation Commission
Docket for Bearing, September 19‘58 concerning the application of El Paso
KRatursl Gas Company for the estatlishment of 320 acre spacing in the Dakota
Formation in San Juan and Rio Arrita Counties, New Mexico, please be advised
that Western Nastural Ges Ccmpany will be unable to have a representative

presert at this Hearing and would like to submit this letter for the record
in the Hearing.

El Paso Natural Gas Cowpuny has furnished us with & copy of the
application concerning Case 1508. Western Natural Gas Company has no objection
to the establishment of 320 acre spacing units or even 640 acre spacing units
in the Dakota Pools of San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, and
recommends that rules be established to govern these pools along the lines
described by El Pasoc Natural Gas Company.

Yo very truly ,

ul C. Wrig,ht W

PCW :mn
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OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

December 11, 1958

Ada Dearnley
Box 1092
Albuquerque, New Mexico

Dear Ada;

Received your letter requesting the transcript of
consolidated cases 1508 and 1523. Since most of the geological
data was presented at the firet hearing aander 1508, am sending
You both transcripts. We had two calls yesterday regarding
these cases and both parties talked like they wanted the transcripts
too,

Sincerely,

)
J
i
I
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. DEARNLEY-MZIER & ASSCSIATES

Ads Dewrnley

- rer o ~ Pherne CHopel 386"
Morionas Maler R Lo . 1

Jossph 4. Trejiflo

December 10, 1958

Bobblie Postlewaite

. 011 Conservation Commission
P. 0. /Box 871

3anta Pe, New MHexico

Dear Bobbie:

May we please borrow as soon as posaible a copy of trancript
1508 and 1523 consolidated October hearing.

Thanking you in advance.

ADA
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OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOx 87,

SANTA Fg, NEW MEXIco

November 25, 1958

Mr. Bea Howel}
El Paso Natural Gag Company
P.O. Box 1492

El Paso, Texns

Dear My, Howel]l:

We enclose tw
i9sg, by the Of}

O copies of Order R-1287 issued Noy
were heard on O

ember 2],
Conccnrluon Commigsion in Cages 1508 and 1523, which
ctober 15th a¢ Farmington,

S, Very traly yours,

A L. Porter, Jr,
Secretary « Director
bp

Encle,




e G;r;\&&&&“o:x, 8& Gas GoOMPANY
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\ I 220 Mtnm:‘ss:cunmas BuiwLbing
1 * 1,Texas

QuiLmMan B.Davis E“
SECRETARY AND GENEMAL ATYORRF, \C..E-P 3

September 8, 1958

AIR MAIL

A ———————

MNev Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
Pe 0. Box 871
Sante Fe, New Mexico

Attention Mr. Pete Porter, Secretary-Director
Re: El Paso Natural Gas Company

1 -~ 320-Acre Spacing
for Dakota Gas Pools

Gentlemen:

Aztec 01l & Ges Company has received a copy of El Pasc
Katural Ges Company's application in the subject case.

We concur in the application amd respectfully reguest
the Ccamission to grant the relief requested by El Paso
Batural Qas Company.

QED : XL

cc - El Paso Batural Gas Company
Mr. Joe Salmon




PREES

No. Z25-58

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING SEPTEMBER 17, 1958

0ii Conservation Commission 9 a.m. Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, NM.

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil alliowable for October, 1958.

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
October, 1958, from six prorated pools in Lea County,
New Mexico; also consideration of the allowable
production of gas from seven prorated pools in San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, for October, 1958.

~

— T NEW CASES T

CASE 1508: Applicatior of E1 Paso Natural Gas Company for the establish-
ment of 320-acre spacing units for the Dakota formation *n
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order establishing 320-acre
spacing units for all gas wells drilled to or completed in the
Dakota formation in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New
Mexico, including the fifteen presently designated Dakots gus
pools in said counties; and for the pronulgation of special

e rules and regulatipns for said pools.

CASE 1509: Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order for the creation of new pools and extension of existing
poois in Lea, Eddy and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new 0il pool for Blinebry production, designated
as the Justis-Blinebry Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 13: SE/4 '

(b) Create a nevy oil pool for Montoya production, designated
as the Justis-~Montoya Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 13 SW/4
Section 24; N/2

(c) Create a new 0il pool for San Andres production, designa-
ted as the Milnesand-San Andres Pool, and desc!ibed_as:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: RNW/4 -

(d) Create a new oil pool for Glorieta production, designated
as the Skaggs~Glorieta Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Schion 1T NE/4
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{e) Extend the vertical limits of the Bagley-Pennsylvanian
0il Pool to include the following area only:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 34 SW/4 SE/4

and redefine the vertical limits of this area to be -4500 feet
to -5200 feet subsea.

(f) Extend the Croshby-Devonian Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTYH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMNPN
Sectisn 23 SE/4

(g) Extend the Eumont Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 3 Iois 3, 4, 5, & b

(h) Extend the Grayburg-Jackson Pool to include:

TCWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
géé—f-ion 10 . B/& Na/ 3 o6 w/& AI!IL: ,: z.

(i) Extend the Justis-Drinkard Pool to include:

TCWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 24: SwW/4

(j) Extend the Justis-Fusselman Pocl to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section I3 SV/1

(k) Extend the Maljamar Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section IW; SE/4

(1) Extend the East Millman-Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM
Section 14: SW/4

(m) Extend the Townsend;Wolfcamp Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
Section 6: Tots 3, 4, 5, & 6

(n) Extend the South Vacuum-Devonian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Section 2I: KE/4 :
Section 22: w/2
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CASE 1510:

{o0) Extend the Vacuum-Yates Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RAKGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Bection 3%: NE/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order for the extension of existing pools in Rio Arribe
and San Juan Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Bection 12: W/2 & SE/4

(b) Extend the Blanco-Pictured {liffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPd
Section I0: S/2 & RE/4

Section 11: All

Section 12: NW/4

(¢) Extend the Otero-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Bection 9;  SE/4
Section 21: NE/4

(d) Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TCWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 2 WEST, NMPM
Section 25. SE/A

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 10: E/2
Section 11: All

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
Section 19 SW/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section Z4:  SE/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 30: SW/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 14: AIT
Section 15: All
Section 24: E/2
Section 25: E/2

(e) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section 26: NE/4
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CASE 1053

ir/

(f) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pooi to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 19; £/2
Section 33: E/2

(g) Extend the East Companero-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
Section 17: v/2

(h) Extend the Gallegos-Gallup 0il Pcol to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NOARTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 36: SW/4

(1) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TCWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
Section 34: NN/4 SW/4

(j) Extend the Otero-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM

Section 5: N'?i NE/4

(k) Extend the Verde-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
. Section 26: NW/4
Section 27: N/2

CONTINUED CASE

Application of the 0il Conservation Commission upon its own
motion, at the request of the State Engineer, for an order
prescribing rules and regulations to govern the disposal of
salt water in areas of Lea County, New Mexico. The Com-
mission desires to formulate rules and procedures which will
result in the efficient disposal of salt water and which will
eliminate the practice of surface disposal of large volumes
of o0il field brines in order to prevent the contamination of
the fresh-water bearing horizons in Lea County, New Mexico.
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August 1, 1958

Mr. A. L. Porter, ]Jr.

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P. O. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Re: El Paso's Application for Establishment of 320
Acre Drilling and Spacing Units for the Dakota
Formation in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,
New Mexico

Confirming my conversation with Jack Cooley on Monday, July 28, 1958, it
is El Paso's desire in requesting this Hearing to establish 320 acre spacing
for wells drilled to the Dakota Formation within the San Juan Basin area.

This rule would be comparable to that rule presently existing which requires
320 acre drilling and spacing units for wells drilled to the Mesaverde Formation
in the San Juan Basin.

It is considered that the application would permit the establishment of 320acre
spacing within the existing pools and surrounding areas should the Commission
determine spacing for the entire Basin to be inappropriate.

Yours very truly,

A R s

Gas Proration Operations

FNW:mgs

CC: Mr. Jack Cooley
New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico




BEFORE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMIBSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

1IN THE MATTER OF THR EEARING
CALLED BY THEE OIL CONBERVATION
COMEIBSSION OF NEW MEXIOO POR
THE PURPOSE OF CONBIDERING:

APPLICATION OF ML PABG NATURAL GAS
COMPANY YOR AN ORDER ESTABLISNING
320-ACRE GPACING IN THE GRAWEWOS,
DAKOTA AND UPPER MORRIBON PRODUCING
INTERVAL IN SAN JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA
COUNTIRS, NEY MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISS XOM
85Y THE COMMISSION:

This cause cams oa for hearimg at 9 o'clock a.m. o
October 15, 1888, at Farminglton, New Mexico, befeore the 0Oil
Conservation Commission of Yow Mexico, bereinafter referred to
as the 'Commisaion."

‘_q.{'uy of November, 1988, the Cesmission,
& quorum hu.. y considered the application and the
svidescs asdduced, and Intu fully advised imn the premises,

FIRDS:

(1) That due public notice haviang been given as requived
by law, the Commission bhas Jjurisdiction of this cawse and the
subject matter thereef.

(2) That the applicant, Kl Faso Matural Gas Company,
aesks an order establishiag 320-acre spaciag in Sas Juan and Rio
Arriba Cosaties, New Nexioco, for the preducing iaterval exteading
frem the base of the Greembora limsstons to a poiat 400 feat helow
the dase of said formatiesn, which imterval is hereimafter refarred
to a8 tas '"Daketa Producing Iaterval™ amd is comprised of the

portioa of the Norrisom fermatiea.

(3) That the Barkssr Creek-Dakota Gas Poel, the Ute Dome
Gas Tool, and the Angels Reak-Dakota Gas Jeol vere expressly
execluded from the applieatioa.

(4) That the prepomdsrance of the evideace itandicates that
the produciag isterval under comsideratioa can be efficieatly amd
ccomomically draimed cu a 330-acre syacisag patteran, and that said
huﬂslmmthhnlo’ummhuuttm
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Cases No. 1508 & 1533
Oxrdor Wo. R-1.87

(5) ‘Mat the applicaat proposes tiat the well locatioa
provisioa of the special rulss aad regulaticas fer the Dakota
Producing Interval be such as to permit the drilliag of a well on
either quarter wectioa ia a 330-acre umit.

(6) That the propooal set forth im finding No. 8 is
Justiftied becauss of the anticipated dual completioan amd/or
recomplstion of many wells 4drilled to other horimemn.

IT I8 TEEREFOMRE ORDERKD:

(1) That the Dakota Producing Interval be and the same
is heredy estzdlished and defined as set forth im Exbhibit A"
wvhich is attached hereto and made a part hereof.

(2) ‘That any well which was projected to or completed
in the Dakeota Producing Iaterval prior to the effective date eof
this order be and the same iz hereby grazted aa exceptioan to Mles

1 and 2 0of the Special RMiles and Regulations for said Iatsrval as
horeinatfter set forth.

(3) That Special Rules and Regulatioans for the Dakota
Producing Iaterval be and the same are hereby promulgated as

follows:
SPECIAL RULES AND RBOULATIONS FOR THE
DAROTA PRODUCING INIERVAL
RULE 1. ) That each well drilled to or completed im
the Dakota rval shall bes located ea a tract consist-

ing of approxisately 390 acres comprising any twe ceatigusus
quarter sectiems of a siagle govermmental sectiom, being a legal
subdivision of the United States Mublic lands Survey. JYer purposes
of thase Rules a unit comsisting of betwvesn Z16 and 324 surface
contiguous acres shall be coasidered a standard uait.

(d) The Secretary-Director of the (ommission
shall have authority to gramt am exceptiea to Mule 1 (a) without
aotice and hearing where aa application has beea filed in due form
and where the unorthedox sise or shape of the tract is dus to a
variatioa ia the legal subdivisioan of the United States Public
lands Survey, or where the followiag facts exist and the following
provisioas are complied with:

1. The mca-standard uait commists of
coAatiguous qurtorwtor sections or lots,.

2. The mon-stamdard umit lies whelly withim
s single govermmeantal sectioa. :
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3. The entire noa-standard unit may reasosably
be presumed to be productive of gas.

4. The lengith or width of the moa-standard unit
doee nmot exceed 5280 fest.

S. That applicant preseants vrittea consent im
the form of waivers from all offset operators and from all operators
owning interests in the sectioa in wvhich amy part of the moa-
standard unit is situated and which acreage is aot imciuded im said
on-standard unit.

6. In lieu of Faragraph & of this Rule, the
applicant may furnish proof of the fact that all of the aforesaid
operators weore motified by registeved mail of his iateat tc form
such sen~gtandard umit. The Secretary-Director of the Commission
may approve the application, if, after a period of 30 days follow-
ing the malling of sald notice, 20 suca operator has made objection
to the formation of such nom-stamdard umit.

RULE 2. (a) (1) That all wells drilied to er completed ias
the Dakota Producing Interval shall be located me meavrer than 780
fest to the boundary line of the unit and shall be located mo
nsarer tham 130 feet to a govermmental gquarter-gquarter sectioan lime
or subdivision imner boundary lime.

{(2) In the event any such well is completed
as am oil well at a location ssarer thaan 330 feet to a govern-
meatal gquarter-guarter section line, said well shall mot be produced
unless and uatil such time as the unorthodox oil well locatioa
as bees approved by the Commission after notice and hearing. -

(b) The Secretary-Director of the Commissieon shull
bave authority to gramt au excsption to Rmle 2 (a) without notice
and hearing wvhere ax application thercfor bas bsea filed im due
form and the Secrestary~-Director determines that good cause exists
fcr grantimg such exception.

Applicants shall furnish all offset operators and
all operators within the sectiom in which the subject well is
located a copy of the application to the Commission, and applicaant
shall imclude with his application a list of semes and addresses
of all such operators, together with a stipulatioa that preoper
notice has been given said operators at the addresses givea. The
Secretary-Director of the Commisaion shall wait at loast 20 days
before approviag aany such unorthodox location, and may approve such
unorthodox locatiom omly in ths absemce of objectiom from aay off-
set eperator or amy operator withia the soction in which the well
is located. In the event such am operator cbhjects to the umorthodex
location, the Commission shall consider the matter oemly after
proper notice and hesaring.
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IT I8 FURTEER ORDRRED:
M

That the foregoing Special mmmno- shall have
pmlmtmmmxnwamﬂuhmuuym-

dtorhhﬂ..diytb(hniuhnunoumlhthhbh

DOBE at Saata PFe, New Mexico, on the day and year berein-
above desigmated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
O1L COMSERVATION COMMISBION

S L bt

EDVWIN L. MECEEM, Chai:mas
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EXNIBST "A"
DAKOTA PRODUCING INTERVA:.

EORIZONTAL LINICS: San Juos and Rio Arrisa Coumties, New
axice, wvith the exceptioca of the Barker
Creek-Dakota Gas Foel, the Ute Dene Gns
Feol and the Angels Pesk-Daketa s Mol
togother vith axy sxteoasfioans thereef.

Base of the Gxreenhorn Limsstons to a point
400 feeot Rolow the base of said formmtioa
and comasisting of the Grassros fermatien,
the Dakota fermation and the produstive
upper portioa of the Norrisoan fermmtiom.

VERTICAL LINXTS
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The underslicued oreby adopt and joln in the foreoing

aprlication *u all vespecets and respecllully request Lhe Commlasion

Wo?aé(/fé-/
s Krsrdlaven BHoim
S & jy T A 7,

to grant the reliel usked.




Biloidls THE O CONGERVATLOd COMMILGTG
o U T SINLE OF_ M MEAICY 4
MAIN CFFICE oCC A W

\
IN THE MATYER OF THE APPLICATION Q)

OF EL PASO NA S, GOMEANY .
POH AN ORDER onp A ot 16 48 y Cet
ESTABLISHING 320-ACRE DRILLING @ W"‘/

AND SPACING UNITS FOR TIiE DAKOTA

FORMATION IN ALL DAKOTA GAS POOLS ! ORDER HO.

SITUATED IN SAN JUAN AN RIO ARRIBA
COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO, AND FOR THE
PROMULGATION OF RULES AND REGU-
LATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

APPLICATION

Comes now El1 Paso Natural Gas Company, a Delaware corpora-
tion, authorized to do business in the State of New Mexico, Applicant
herein, and respectfully alleges and states as follows:

1. Heretofore by the respective orders listed below, thils
Commission has designated the following fifteen Dakota gas pools

located in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexlco.

Pools Order No.

(2) Angels Peak - Dakota R-13
(b) Barker Creek - Dakota R-13
(¢) Blanco - Dakota R-347
(d) South Blanco - Dakota R-347
(e} West Blanco - Dakota R-466
(f) East Companero R-739
(g) Companero Dakota R-347
(h) Huerfanito Dakota R-624
(1) Huerfano - Dakota R-347
(J) West Kutz - Dakota R-347
(«) Largo - Dakota R-739
(1) North Los Pinos -~ Dakota R-624
(m) South Los Pinos - Dakota R-624
(n) Ute Dome Dakota R-13
(o) Otero Graneros - Dakota R-1080

2. Applicant is the owner of olil and gas leases covering lands
located within some of the said designated Dakota gas pools and of
oil and gas leases 1in areas surrounding many of such designated

Dakota pas pools which, if productive in the Dakota formation, will




e Included In cold Lo povto.

3. A separabe cowmon source of supply ol i54s ia the Dakota
fermation has been ogtablishied by completlon ol wells drilled to
the Dakota formation in the above designated Dakota pas pools.

L, A study of geologlcal and engineering dala now avallable
pertaining to the said Dakota [ormationi indicates that one well will
efficlently and economically drain the recoverable gas In place in
the Dakota formation underlying an area of not less than 320 acres.
A drilling and spacing unit for gas wells drilled teo the Dakota
formation would properly be composed of one-half section according
to U. S. Land Surveys, containing approximately 320 acres, in which
unit all of the interest should be consolidated by pooling agreement
or ctherwise. No gas well should be drilled on such driiling unit
on which another gas well has been completed or approved for comple-
tion in the Dakecta formation.

5. Sald 320-acre drilling and spacing units should ccnsist
of two contiguous governmental quarter sections within a single
section as designated by the operators thereof, and the unit well

should not be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of

either such governmental quarcer section included in a unit; provided
a tolerance of 200 feet be allowed, but all wells commenced prior

to the date the Commisslion issues its order in this case and located
on less than a 320-acre drilliing and spacing unit and located

closer than 990 feet to the boundary of a governmental quarter sec-
tion should be recognized as exceptions to this order. The operator
should be allowed to locate such unit well on any quarter section
within such unit to permit mazximum flexibility for the dual comple-
tion of such well with a shallower formation.

6. The establishment of drilling and spacing unlts as herein
requested 1s necessary for the orderly development of the common
source of supply in the designated Dakota gas pools and areas adja-
cent thereto and of any other gas pool td the Dakota formation within

San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, HNew [Mexico that may hereafter be

i
:

deslgnated, Thls will protect the correlative rights of all parties

affected, will prevent waste, will eliminate drilling unnecessary




wells aad will proaote Lhe recovery ol pas Crow cuco ol said poolo
in an efricient and cceonvumical munnci,

Te In the interest of conservation and for the protection
of correlutlive ripghts, this Commisslon should promulisate rules and
resulations governing the drilliing and spacln; ol wells to the
Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests tnat this
matter be set for hearing after due noticz as prescribed by law,
and. upon such notice and hcurling, the Commission issue 1ts order
establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units for said common
source of supply in tihe manner described herein and that the

Commission promulgate special rules and regulations with respect

for El Paso Natural Gas Company

Attorney
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Mari CFFICE 0CC

DELHI-TAYLOR OiL CORPORATION
1557 805 corflcln 88wer
DALLAS |, TEXAS

W.C.Smith
VICE PRESIDENT

August 26, 195t

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Genitlemen:

El Paso Natural Gas Company has made application for an

order to establish 320 acres drilling and spacing units

for the Dekota formation for all Dakots gas pools in San
Juan and Rio Arriba Counties » New Mexico,

We wish to join Kl Paso ir this application and enclose
& copy of the application with our signature attached.

Yours very truly,

(VTS i




REROIRE PHE O CONSERVATIGT COls 5L 10 ]
OIF LHE SEATE OF Al MsALCY

OF EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
FOR AN ORDER OF THIS COMMISGION

L3 THE MATPER OF THE APPLJCATION %
ESTABLISHLNG 320-AUKE UKILibLinG 3 croe un, /90K

AND SPACING UNITS MOR Tilié DAKOTA
FORMATION IN ALL DAKOTA GAS POOLS
SITUATED IN Sa. JUAN AND RIO ARRIBA
COUNTIES, NEW MEX1CO, A«D FOR THE i

ORDER HO.

PROMULGATION OF RULES AnD REGU-
LATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

APPL1CATION

Comes now El1 Paso Natural Gas Company, a Delaware corpora-
tion, authorlized to do business in the State of New Mexico, Applicant
herein, and respectfully alleges and s.ates as follows:

1. Heretofore by the respective crders listed below, this
Commlssion has designated the following rifteen Dakota gas pocls

located in San Juan and Rio Arriba Countles, New Mexicc.

Pools Order No.

(a) Angeis Peak - Dakcta R-13
(b) Barker Creek - Dakota R-13
(c) Blanco - Dakota R-347
(d} South Blanco - Dakota R-347
(e) West Blanco - Dakota R-466
(f) East Companero R-739
(g) Companero Dakota R-347
(h) Huerfanito Dakota R-624
(1) Huerfano - Dakota R-347
(J) West Kutz - Dakota R-347
(k) Largo - Dakota R-739
(1) North Los Pinos - Dakota R-624
(m) South Los Pinos - Dakota R-621
{(n) Ute Dome Dakota R-13
(o) Otero Graneros - Dakota R-1080

2. Applicant is the owner of oil and gas leases covering lands
located within some of the sald designated Dakota gas pools and of
oil and gas leases in areas surfounding many of such designated

Dakota gas pools which, if productive in the Dakota Tormation, will
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3. A separale common source ol supply ol 156 1n the Dakota
formatlon has bueen esteblistied by cumplebion of wells drilled to
the Dakota formation 1n the above designated Dakota gas pools.

b, A study of peolosical and engineering duta now avallable
pertaining to the said Dakota formation indicates that one well will
efficiently and economically drain the recoverable gas in place in
the Dakota formation underlying an area of not less than 320 acres.
A drilling and spacing unit for gas wells drilled to the Dakota
formation would properly be composed of one-half section according
to U. S. Land Surveys, containing approximately 320 acres, in which
unit all of the interest should be consolidated by pooling agreement
or otherwlse. No gas well should be drilled on such drilling unit
on which another gas well has been compieted or approved for comple-
tion in the Dakcta formation.

5. Sald 320-acre drilling and spacing unlits should consist
cf two contiguous governmental quarter sections within a single
section as designated by the operators thereof, and the unit well
should not be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of
eilther such governmental quarter section included in a unit; provided
a tolerance of 200 feet be allowed, but all wells commenced prior
to the date the Commission 1ssues its order in thls case and located
on lcss than a 320-acre drilling and spacing unit and located
closer than 990 feet to the boundary of a governmental quarter sec-
tion should be recognized as exceptlions to this order. The operator
should be allowed to locate sucﬁ unit well on any quarter section
within such unit to permit maximum flexibllity for the dual comple-
tion of such well with a shallower formation.

6. The establishment of drilling and spacing units as herein
requested 1s necessary for the orderly development of the common
source of supply in the designated Dakota gas pools and areas adja-~
cent thereto and of any other gas pool to the Dakota formation wilthin
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Megico that may hereafter be

deslgnated. Thls willl procect the corieletive rizhts of zll partiles

affected; will prevent waste, will eliminate drillins unnecessary

L amed w
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wells aad will prowmote the recovery ol oo row cacn of sald pools

in an eflficient and economlcul munuer,

T In the luterest of couservatioun and l'or the protectlion
of correlative righta, Lhlis Comnisslion should promuljjute rules and
regulations pgoverning the drilling and spacing of wells to the
Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this

matter be set for hearing after due notice as prescribed by law,

and, upon such notice ansd hearing, the Commission issue its order
establishing 320-acre drillin; and spacing units for said common
source of supply in the manner described herein and that the
Commission promulgate special rules and regulations with respect

thereto.

ks

or EL Paso Natural Gas Company

Attorney




T.¢ widerslined hereby adopt and joln in the fore;olng

application in all respects and respectiully request the Commicsslon

to prant Lhe relief usked.

DELHI-TAYIOR OIL CORPORATION

WThrrit=

W. C. Smith




v e S(P@ERIQUQION Gas GoMPANY
‘ A BurT BuiLDING A.S.GRENIER
LEGAL DEPARTMENT MILLARD F. CARR
s D‘““:“'S, Texas JACK MERTZ
WiLLiS L LEA UR. nern 9 B 1 -4 Wi, S. JAMESON
GENERAL ATTCRNEY l ;3 \)t-i -2 '

JAS. R.WETHERBEE

pon
.

September 8, 1958
AIR MALL

New Mexico Cil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

" Gentlemen:

Because of the pressure of other business we will be unable to have
2 representative present at the hearing to be held before the Coamisgion
; vith regard to the above matter on September 17, 1958. We request, how-
, ever, that this letter be read intc, snd made a part of, the record of
the case.

In its application in this matter E1 Paso Natural Gas Company seeks
establishment of 320-acre spacing units for all of tke 15 presently desig-
nated Dakota gas pools in San Juan ard Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.
Except with respect to the Berker Creek and Ute Dome Peosls, Southern Union

( is in accord with El Paso's proposal. — T

Both the Barker Creek and the Ute Dome Dakota pcols appear to be fully
developed at the present time, no additional drilling having been condumcted
in either of same for many years past. In each instence the entire ares
of the pool is covered by a single lease, and the entire production of the
pool is being taken by & single tramsporter. In each instance, too, the
pool was drilled on an irregular pattern, made possible by the fact that
the period of development preceded the establishment by the Commission of
uniform spacing regulations. Under these circumstances, when the drilling
‘of no sdditional wells can be anticipated, there would s=em to be little
point in making the affected lease operators (Southern Union Gas Company
in the case of the Barker Creek pool and Pan American Petrolewm Corporation
in the case of the Ute Dome pool) o through the paper work of fitting as
many of their wells as possible into the standard spacing pattern and ob-
taining approval of non-standard units for the remainder. Accordingly,
Southern Union Gas Company requests that the Barker Creek and Ute Dome
Dakota pools be excluded from the coverage of any spacing order adopted
by ‘the Cosmission in this 1 proceeding.

As to the other 13 Dekota pools referred to in El Paso's application,
we recammend that the same pattern be followed as is presently in effect
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902 SOUTH COAST « LIFE BUILDING
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August 22, 1958
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<
Rew Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
;&nta Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We are enclosing one copy of a request to establish
320-acre drilling and spacing units for the Dakota
formation and all Dakota gas pools in San Juan and
Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

El Paso Natural Gas Company has instigated this request
and we are very happy to join then,

We would appreciate your giving this application your
consideration.

Yours very truly,
TEXAS NATIONAL PETROLEUM CO.

Robert L. Gorden
gm:w Manager Land Department
ne.

cec Mr. Garrett C, Whitworth, Attormey
El Paso Natural Gas Company
P. 0. Box 1492
El Paso, Texas




The undersigned hereby adopt and join in Ui foregoing application in all respects and

respectfully request the Commission to grant the relief asked.

KING-LOC PETROLEUM COMPANY

By | :S ,L..,A
S Secretiry-1 reasurer

-~

N\ N
Q

Vice-President




KING -LOQGPETROLEUM GOMPANY
AR AR ARIZONA CORPORATION
Preducers -.Pg@mu Products

71e ’lﬁ""ﬁﬂ-"‘ ‘ax UILDING - 411 NORTH CENTRAL AvENUE New Messico Gffice
1057 T PHOENIX. ARIZONA AZTEC. NEW MEXICO

\_. O September 12, 1958

Oil Conservaticn Commission
State of New Mexico
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Case No., ;‘5& % , Entitled "In the Matter of
the Applicaticn of El Paso Natural Gas Company
for an Order of this Commission Establishing

20-Acre Drilling and Spacing Units for the
Dakota Formatior; in all Dakota Gas Pools Situated

Gentlemen:
Herewith copies of El Paso Natural Gas Company's
application in the above matter signed by King-Loc Petroleum

Company and Candado Production Company which you will

please file in this cause.
Very truly vours,
KING-LOC PETROLEUM COMPANY

et N St b

DOROTHY H. EGGERT, Vice-President

dhe
Encls.

PLEASE DIRECT ALL CORRESPONDENCE TO THE ARIZONA OFFICE




BEFORE THE OIL OCONSERVAT'ON COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF (
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDFR OF THIS COMMISSION BSTABLISHING 5
320-ACRE DRILLING AND SPACING UNITS

)
)
FOR THE DAKOTA FORMATION IN ALL )
)
)
)
)

a =
Qv

CASE NO. /S5

E DAKOTA GAS POOLS SITUATED IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,
AND FOR THE PROMULGATION OF RULES
AND REGULATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

ORDER NO.

e e

APPLICATION

Comes now El Paso Natural Gas Compeny, a Delaware corporation, authorized to
do business in the State of New Mexico, Applicant herein, and respectfully alleges and
states ag follows:

1. Heretofore by the respective orde.s listed below, this Commission has desig-

nated the following fifteen Dakota gas pools locited in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico.
Pools Order No.

(a) Angels Peak - Dakota R-13
(b) Barker Creek - Dakota R-13
{c) Blanco - Dakota R-347
(d) South Blanco - Dakota R-347
(e) West Blanco - Dakota R-466
(ff  East Companero R-739
() Companero Dakota R-347
(h) Huerfanito Dakota R-624
(i) Huerfano - Dakota R-347
() West Kutz - Dakota R-347
(K Largo - Dakota R-739
(1)  North Los Pinos - Dakota R-624
{(m) South Los Pinos - Dakota | | R-624
(m) Ute Dome Dakota : R-13
(o) Otero Graneros - Dakota R-1080

2, Applicant is the owner of oil and gas leases covering lands located within some

of the said designated Dakota gas pools and of oil and gas leases in areas surrounding mauny




of such desigrated Dakota gas pocls which, if groductive in the Dakota formation, will be
included in said gas pools.

3. A separate common source of supply of gas in the Dakota formation has been
established by completion of wells drilled to the Dakota formation in the above Gesignated
Dakota gas pools.

4, A study of geological and engineering data now available pertaining to the said
Dakota formation indicates that one well will efficiently and economically drain the recover-
able gas in place in the Dakota formatioa underlying an area of not less then 320 acres. A
drilling and spacing unit for gas wells drilled to the Dakota formation would properly be
composed of one-half section according to U. S. Land Survevs, containing approximately
320 acres, in which unit all of the interest should be consolidated by pooling agreement or
otherwise. No gas well should be drilled or such drilling unit on which another gas well has
been completed or approved for completion in the Dakota formation.

5.  Said 320-acre drilling and spacing units should consist of two contiguous

governmental quarter sections within a single section as designated by the operators therof,

and the unit well should not be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of either such
governmental quarter section included in a unit; provided a tolerance of 204 feet be allowed,
but ail wells commenced prior to the date the Commission issues its order in this case and
located on less than a 320-acre drilling and spacing unit and located closer than 990 feet to
the boundary of 2 governmental quarter section should be recognized as exceptions to this
order. The operator should be allowed to -locate such unit well or any quarter section within
such unit to permit maximum flexibility for the dual completion of such well with a shallower
formaton. |

6. The establishment of drilling and spacing units as herein requested is necessary

for the orderly development of the common source of supply in the designated Dakota gas pools
and afeas adjucent thereto and of any othe. gas pool to the Dakota formation within San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico that may hereafter be designated. This will protect

the correlative rights of all p.rﬂes affected, will prevent waste, will eliminate drilling
unnecessary wells and will promote the recovery of gas from each of sa.idpools in an efficient

and economical manner.




7. In the interest of congervation and for the protection of correlative rights, &

s

Commission should promuigate rules and regulations governing the drilling and spacing

=3

wells tc the Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this matter be set for hearing
after due notice as prescribed by law, and. upon such notice and hearing, the Commission
issue its order establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units for said common source of
supply in the manner described herein and that the Commission promulgate special rules and

regulations with respect thereto.

Attorney for El Paso Natural Gas Company




The undersigned hereby adopt and join in the foregoing application in all respects and

respectfully request the Commission to grant the relief asked.

CANDADQ PRODUCTION COMPANY

A sl

Byl

tres

\ ~
ecreta




New Mexico oil

p. O. Box

81}
New Mexico

We are enclosing copy of applica.tion for an order {rom

~ wpBfov

gnclosure

o 011 ConserVa.t.ion Commission 1o establish
g and gpacinug units for ¢he Dakote Forma-

pools in San Juan and RiO Arrive

and requesy that you igsue said

Yours Very trudy)

TN

Wwilliam p. Barnes
yice President
Land Depe,rment




IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ESTABLISHING
320-ACRE DRILLING AND SPACING UNITS
FOR THE DAKOTA FORMATION IN ALL
DAKOTA GAS POOLS SITUATED IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,
AND FOR THE PROMULGATION OF RULES
AND REGULATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

CASE NO.

ORDER NO.

Comes now El Paso Natura! Gas Compeny, a Delaware corporation, authorized to

do business in the State of New Mexico,

states as follows:

1.

licant herein, and respectfully alleges and

Heretofore by the respective orders listed below, this Commission has desig-

nated the following fifteen Dakota gas pools located in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico,

(a)
®)
()
(@)
(e)
0

)
i)
®
O
(m)
()
(o)

2.

Pools

Angels Peak - Dakota
Barker Creek - Dakota
Blanco - Dakota

South Blanco - Dakota
West Blanco - Dakotz
East Companero
Companero Dak«:a
Huerfanito Dakota
Huerfano - Dakota

West Kutz - Dakota
Largo - Dakot#

North Los Pinog - Dakota
South Los Pinos - Dakota
Ute Dome Dakota

Otero Graneros - Dakota

Order No.
R-13
R-13
R-347
R-347
R-466
R-739
R-347
R-624

R-347

R-347

R-739
R-624
R-624
R-13

R-1080

Applicant is the owner of oil and gas leases covering lands located within some

of the said designated Dakota gas pools and of oil and gas leases in areas surrounding many




of cuch designated Dakota gas pools which, if productive in the Dzkota formation, will be

included ia sgid gas pools.

3. A separate common source of supply of gas in the Dakote formation has been
estabiished by completion of weils drilled to the Dakota formation in the above designated
Deakota gas pools.

4. A sudy of geological and engineering data now available pertaining to the said
Dakota formation indicaves that one well wili efficiently and economically drain the recover-
able gas in place in the Dakota formation underlying an area of not less than 320 acres. A
drilling and spacing unit for gas wells drilled to the Dakoa formation wouid properly be
composed of one-half section according to U. S. Land Surveys, containing approximately
320 acres, in which unit all of the interest should be consolidated by pooling agreement or
otherwigse. No gas well should be drilled on such drilling unit on which another gas well has
been completed or approved for compleiion in the Dakota formation.

5. Said 320-acre drilling and spacing units shouid consist of two contiguous
governmental quarter sections within a single section as designated by the operators therof,
and the unit well should not be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of either such
governmental quarter section included in a umit; provided a tolerance of 200 feet be allowed,
but all wells commenced prior to the date the Commission issues its order m this case and
located on less than a 320-acre drilling and spacing unit and located closer than 990 feet to
the boundary of a governmental quarter section should be recognized as exceptions to this
order. The operator should be allowed to locate such mnit well on any quarter section within
such unit to permit maximum flexibility for the dual completion of such well with a shallower
formation.

6. The establishment of drilling and spacing units as herein requested is necessary
for the ordérly development of the common séurce of supply in the designated D.*_lkota gas pools
and areas adjacent thereto and of any other gas pool to the Dakota formation within San Juan
and Rio Arriba Couaties, New Mexico that may hereafter be designated. This will protect
the correlative rights of all parties affected, will prevent waste, wiil eliminate drilling

unnecessary wells and will promote the recovery of gas from each of said pools in an efficient

and economical manner.




7. In the interest of conservation and forx the protection of correlative rights, this
Commission should promulgate rules and regulations governing the drilling and spacing of
wells to the Dakota formaton.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this matter be set for hearing
after due notice as prescribed by law, and, upon suck notice and hearing, the Commission
issue its order establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units for said common source of
supply in the manner described herein and that the Commission promulgate special rules anu

regulations with respect thereto.

Lo att-@ wltst),

Attorney for El Paso Natural Gas Company




The undersigned hereby adopt and join in the foregoing application in all respects and

regpectfully request the Commission to grant the relief asked.

SENITAL T T 1

. P. BARNES VICE PRESIDGNY




Three Staies Newmral-Gay Company

SEVENMTEENTM FLOOR CORRIGAN TOWER

Josten P. DONAHUE, Ja. September 17, 1958

VILE PRESIDENT, SECAETARY - TREASURER

Oil Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

Box 8§71

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed herewith is oue copy of El Paso Natural
Gas Company's application for an order from the Commission
to establish 320-acre drilling and spacing units for the Dakota
Formation for all Dakota gas pools ir San Juan and Rio Arriba
Counties, New Mexico, signed by Three States Natural Gas Com-
pany whereby we join El Paso in such applicatioxn.

Very truly yours, L

JPD:dg

enc

cc: El Paso Natural Gas Company
P. O. Box 1492
El Paso, Texas
Attention: Garrett C. Whitworth, Attorney




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION OOMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

AN CFrirns cop
P - -

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN

GCen e . .
ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ESTARLISHING e - Bl 1115
320-ACRE DRILLING AND SPACING UNITS CASE NO.
FOR THE DAKOTA FORMATION IN ALL
DAKOTA GAS POOLS SITUATED IN SAN JUAN ORDER NO.

AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,
AND FOR THE PROMULGATION OF RULES
AND REGULATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

APPLICATION

Comes now El Paso Natural Gas Company, a Delaware corporation, authorized to
do business in the State of New Mexico, Applicant herein, and respectfully slleges and
swtes as follows:

1. Heretofore by the respective orders listed below, this Commission has desig-

nated the following fifteen Dakota gas pools located in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico.
1 Pools Order No.

| (a) Angels Peak - Dakota R-13
(b) Barker Creek - Dakota R-13
{(c} Blanco - Dakota R-347
(d) South Blanco - Dakota R-347
() West Blanco - Dakota R-466
(43) East Companero R-739
(® Companero Dakota R-347
() Huerfanito Dakota | R-624
(i) Huerfano - Dakota R-347
() West Kutz - Dakota R-347
(k) Largo - Dakota R-739
() North Los Pinos - Dakota R-624
(m) South Los Pinos - Dakota R-624
(n) = Ute Dome Dakota R-13
(o) Otero Graneros - Dakota R-1080

2. Applicant is the owner of oil and gas leases covering lands located within some

of the said des.gnated Dakota gzs pools and of oil and gas leases in areas surrounding many




of such designated Dakota gas pools which, if productive in the Dakota formation, will be
iccluded in said gas pools.

3. A seperate common source of supply of gas in the Dakota formaticu lws heen
establisied by cuwplciion of wlls drilled to the Nakara farmation in the ahove designated
Dskota ges pools.

4. A study of geclogical and engineering data now available pertaining to the said
Dekota formation indicates that one weil will efficiently aad economicelly drain the recover-
able gas in place in the Dakota formation underlying an area of not less than 320 acres. A
drilling and gpacing unit for gas wells drilled to the Uakota formation would properly be
composed of one-half section according to U. S. Land Surveys, containing approximately
320 acres, in which unit gil of the interest should be consolidated by pooling agreement or
otherwise. No gas well should be drilled on such drilling unit or which another gas well has
been completed or approved for completion in the Dakota formation.

5. Said 320-acre drilling and spacing units should consist of two contiguous
governmental quarter sections within a single section as designated hy the operators therof,
and the unit well should not be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of either such
governmental quarter section included in a unit; provided a tolerance of 200 feet be allowed,
but all wells commenced prior to the date the Commission issues its order in this case and
located on less than a 320-acre drilling and spacing unit and located closer than 990 feet to
the boundary of a governmental quarter section should be recognized as exceptions to this
order. The operator should be allowed to locate such unit well on any quarter sectdon within
such unit to permit maximum flexibility for the dual completion of such well with a shallower
formatioa.

6. The establishment of drilling and spacing units as herein requested is necessary
for the orderly development of the common source of supply in the designated Dakota gas pools
and areas adjacent thereto and of any other gas pool to the Dakota fprmation within San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico that may hereafter_he designated. This will protect
the correlative rights of all parties affected, will prevent waste, wiil eliminate drilling

unnecessary wells and will promote the recovery of gas from each of said pools in an efficient

and economical mammer.




7. In the interest of conservation and for the protection of correlative rights, this
Commission should promulgeie rules and regul: iions governing the drilling and spacing of
wells to the Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this matter be set for hearing
after due notice ag prescribed by law, and, upon such notice and hearing, the Commission
isgue its order establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units for ssid common gource of
suppiy in the manner describud herein and that the Commission promuigate special rules and

regulations with ruspect thereto.

Latt-@ wlitotl,

Attorney for El Paso Nawral Gas Company




The undersigned hereby adopt and join in the foreguing application in all respects and

respectfully request the Commission to grant the relief asked.

THREE STATES NATURAL GAS COMPANY

Y

Vice President




LAw OFricEs 330 v

McCAFEE, TAFT. CATES & KunTz e
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Ox1LAHOMA CITY 2, OKLAHOMA

Keywers E. MCAree
RicHanp G.Tarr

OLvERr W. Gates August 27, 1958

Evorwe Kuwrz

CassiDY WRIONT

Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

i’ We enclose herewith our joiuder in the application of
El Paso Natural Gas Company with respect to the spacing for
the Dakota formation. We request that this be filed along
with E]1 Paso's application,

Very truly yours,

" E. MCA%/

KEM:hw
Encl.

/\/@M
P LR




IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OFf NEW MEXICO

EL P’ASU NATURAL GAS COMPANY

ORDER OF THIS COMMISSION ESTABLISHING ~) AY
320-ACRE DRILLING AND SPACING UNITS
FOR THE DAKOTA FORMATION IN ALL
DAKOTA GAS POOLS SITUATED IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,
AND FOR THE PROMULGATION OF RULES
AND REGULATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

APPLICATION

)

- e W N N e

SFICE oce

~

ORDER NO.

¢ sk No.

/505

Comes now El Paso Natural Gas Company, a Delaware corporation, authorized to

do buginess in the State of New Mexico, Applicani herein, and respectfully alleges and

states as follows:

1.

Heretofore by the respective orders listed below, this Cominission has desig-

nated the following fifteen Dakota gas pools located in San Juan amd Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico.

(a)
(b)
©
(D
(e)
)

()
(1

()
(m)
(n)
)
2.

Pools

Angels Peak - Dakota
Barker Creek - Dakota
Blanco - Dakota

South Blanco - Dakota
West Blanco - Dakota
East Companero
Companero Dakota
Huerfanito Dakota
Huerfano - Dakota

West Kutz - Dakota
Largo - Dakota

North Lbs Pinos - Da.ota
South Los Pinos - Dakota
Ute Dome Dakota

Otero Graneros - Dakota

Order No.

R-13

R-13

R-347
R-347
R-466
R-739
R-347
R-624
R-347
R-347
R-739
R-624
R-624

R-13

R-1080

Appllcént is the owner of o1l and gas leases covoring lands located within some

of the said designated Dakota gas pools and of oil and gas leases in areas surrounding many




-
e
L
. .

of such desigrated Dakota gas pools which, if productive in the Dakota formation, will be

included in said gas pools.

3. A separate common source of supply of gas in the Dakota formation has been

establigshed by completion of wells drilled to the Dakota formation in the above designated

Dakota gas pools.

4. A study of geological and engineering data now available pertaining to the said
Dakota formation indicates thet one well will efficiently and economically drain the recover-
able gas in place in the Dakota formation underlying an area of not less than 32C acres. A
drilling and spacing unit for gas welle drilled to the Dakota formation would properly be
composed ot one-naii section according io U. d. Land Surveys, conwining approximaiely
320 acres, in which unit all of the interest should be consolidated by pooling agreement or |
otherwise. No gas well should be drilled on such drilling unit on which another gas well has ‘
been completed or approved for completion in the Dakota formation.
3. Said 320-acre drilling and spacing units should consist of two contiguous
governmental quarter sections within a singie section as designated by the operators therof,

and the unit well should not be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of either such

governmental quarter section included in a unit; provided a tolerarce of 200 feet be allowed,
but all wells commenced prior to the date the Commission issues its order m this case and
located on leas than a 320-acre drilling and spacing unit and located closer than 990 feet to
the boundary of a governmental quarter section should be recognized as exceptions to this
order. The operator should he allowed to locate such unit well on any quarter section within
such unit to permit maximum flexibility for the dual completion of such well with a shallower
formation.

6. The establishment of driiling and spacing units as herein requested is necessary
for the orderly development of the common source of supply in the designated Dakota gas pools
and areas adjacent thereto and of any other gas pool to the Dakota formation within San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico that may hereafter be designated. This will protect
the correlative rights of all parties affected, will prevent waste, will eliminate drilling

unnecegsary wells and will promote the recovery of gas from each of said pools in an efficient

and economical manner.




7. In the interest of conservation and for the protection of correlative rights, this
Commission shouid promulgate ruies and regulations governing the drilling and spacing of
wells to the Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this matter be set for heaiing
after due notice a8 prescribed by law, and, upon such notice and hearing, the Commisaion
issue its order establishing 320-acre drilliug and spacing units for said common source of
supply in the maaner described herein and that the Commission promulgate special .ules and

regulations with respect thereto.

Latt-© il

Attorney for El Paso Natural Gas Company




| The undersigned hereby adopt and joir in the foregoing application in all respects and

: respectfully request the Commission to grant the relief asked.
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0il Conservation

No. 27-58

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING OCTOBER 15, 1958

Commission 9 a.m. Apache School Gymnasium, 6C0 Block West
Apache, Farmington, New Mexico

ALLOWABLE :

CASE 1522:

\CAsz 1523:

i
:
{
i
i
!

CASE 1524:

(1)
(2)

Consideration of the o©0il allowable for November, 1958.

Coasideration of the allowable production of gas for
November, 1958, from six prorated pools in Lea County,

New Mexico; also consideration of the allowable production
of gas from seven prorated pools in San Juan and Rico Arriba
Couniies, Naw Mexico, for November, 1958.

NEW Ca: =
Application of Lea County Drip Company, Inc. for the
revision of certain of the Commission Statewide Rules and
Regulations and for the revision of certain of the Com-
mission forms. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order to revise Rules 311, 312, 1116 and 1117 of
the Commission Rules and Regulations, to replace the
present Commission Form C-117 with two forms to be designa-
ted as C-117-A and C-117-B, and to revise Commission Form
C-118.

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for an order
establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units and
promulgating special rules and regulations for certain
formations in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties. New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units in San
Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico, and promulgatiug
special rules and regulations for the gas producing interval;
lying between the base of the Greenhorn limestone of j
Cretaceous age and the base of the productive upper portion:
of the Morrison sandstone of Jurassic age, which includes |
undifferentiated Graneros, Dakota, and Morrison sands. |
The application includes all currently designated Dakota j
Gas Pools, Graneros Gas Pools and Graneros-Dakota Gas /
Pools with exception of the Barker Creek-Dakota Gas Pool 1
and the Ute Dome Gas Pool. /

Application of Sunray Mid-Continent Qil Company and T
British American 0il Producing Company for the establish-
ment of rules and regulations for secondary recovery
projects in the Bisti-lower Gallup 0il Pool, San Juan
County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause,
seek an order promulgating special rules and regulations
governing the operation of secondary recovery projects in
the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool in the following areas:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTHE, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: S/2, NE/4, S/2 NW/4, & NE/4 NW/4
Section 7: E/2 & Nw/4

3

i

/

/
!

i
]




Docket No. 27-58

CASE 1525:

TOWNSHIP 25 RURTH RANGE 13 WEST NMPM
Section I° XW/1, SE/A, 572 RE/4, % YW/4 NE/4
Section 12: NE/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH. RANGE }g_!EST NMPM
Section 31: SE/X, E/2 sW/4, & "w/4 SW/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 35: All

Applicants propose that said special rules would include, among
other things, 2 system for transfer of aliowable from injection
to shut-in wells and an administrative procedure for conversion
of additional wells to LPG .nd gas injection.

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an order
for the creation of new pools and extension of existing pools
in Lea, Eddy and Chaves Couaties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new oil pool for Devonian production, designated
as the Arkansas JUnction-Devonian Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
ection :
section 29: NE/4

(b) Create a new oil pool for Grayburg productior, designated
as the Bast Leo-Grayburg Pool, and described as:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
ection :

(c) Create a new gas pool for Pennsylvanian production,
designated as the South Salt Lakespennsylvanian Gas Pool,
and described as:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
ction H

(d) Extend the Allison-Pennsylvanian pool to include:

WNSHIP 9 SOUTH RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM

m
Section 2 ﬂﬁ?l

(e) Extend the Atoka Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH’ RANGE 26 EASTi NMPM
ction . .

(£) Extend the Caprock-Queen to include:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
ﬁﬂ:on 1: l7é RW/4




Locket No. 27-58

®)

(h)

(1)

@

(k)

)

(m)

In)

(o)

Extend the South Carter-San Andres Yool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SCUTH, RANGE 39 EAST, NMPM
Section C: SE/¥

Er+-end the High Lonesome Pool to inciude:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPN
Section 14:  N/2
Section 15; NE/4

Extend the West Benshaw-Grayburg Pocol to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: Tots 11, 12, & 14

Extend the Jalmat Gas Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 37; NE/2

Extend the South Paddock Pool to include:

TCWNSHID 22 SCUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section 32: SW/4

Extend the Reeves-Pennsylvanrian Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
Bection 25: W/

Section 26; w/2

Section 27: s/2

Extend the South Sawyer-San Andres Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
on : /4
Section 32; s/2

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
Section §6: NW/4

Extend the Square Lake Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Section 15: RNW/4

Extend the Young Pool to include:

TOWNSEIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
on 8: 4




-do
Docket No. 27-58

CASE 1526: Northwestern New Merxico romenclature case calling for an
order for the extension of existing pools in Ric Arriva and
San Juen Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend tle Aztec-~Fruitland Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 29 NOKTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
ction : 7 =
Section 36: w/2

(b) Eritend the Ballard-Pictured Cliffs Pocl to -knclude:

TOWNSHIP? 25 NOBTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPX
Section 28: RW/4

Section 29: All

Section 39: N/2

(c) Extend the Canyon lLargo-Fictured Cliffs Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

Section 3: " SE/4
Section 4: N/2

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Section I:  NE/4 :

(d) Extend the Otero-Pictured Cliffs Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
on 23: ,
Section 27: NE//4

(e) Extend the Tapacito-Pictured Cliffs Pool toc include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, NMPM
Section 15: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
Section 25: SW/4
3ection 30: E/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE S5 WEST, NMPM
DecLion 1o oW/

Section 24: All

Section 25: N/2

(f) Extend the South Blanco-Pictured Cliffs Poel to include:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 3 WEST, KMPM

Section 21: All




S
Docket No. 37-58

TOWNCHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

ch-inn 1 172
Secticn 2: All
Section 3: All
Section 10: NE/4
Section 14: E/2

TOYNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 4 WEST, NMPM
Section 337  sSw/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM
Section I3: 572

Section 15: S/2
Section 1&6: All
Section 23: N/2
Section 24: N/2

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: AT

Section 11: w/2
Section 12: E/2
Section 13: E/2

TOWKSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 9 WEST, NMPM
Section 5: E72
Section 8: All
Section 9: w/2

(g) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool te include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 8 WEST, NMPM
Section 7: ATL

(h) Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section Z: ﬁ'/4

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 35 ‘8174

TOWKSHIP 28 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMNPM
Section 27: *|72
Section 28: E/2

(1) Extend the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWRSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 12 WEST, NMPM
Section 3: SE/4

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

Bection 19: R‘?&‘
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| Ducket No. 27-58

(J) Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il Pool to include:
TOWNSHIP 30 NORTEH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM

Section T0:  NW/4 NE/X

(k) Extend the Otero-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 5 WEST, NMPM

Section 32 574 HE;Z

(1) Extend the verde-Gallup 0il Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Section 20: X%, 4

CONTIRUED CASE

CASE 1508: Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for the establish- |
mant of 320-acre spacing units for the Dakota formation in
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order establishing 320-
acre spacing units for all gas wells drilled to or completed
in the Dakota formation in San Juan and Rio ' Arriba Counties,
New Mexico, including the fifteen presently designated
Dakota gas pools in said counties; and for the promulgation
of special rules and regulations for said pools.




No. 27-58

SUPPLEMENTAL DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING OCTOBER 15, 1958

0il Comservation Commission 9 a.m. Apache School Gymnasium, 600 Block
West Apache; Farmiqggpn, New Mexico

CASE 1519: Application of Sunray Mid-Continent 0il Company and
British American 0il Producing Company for an order
authorizing a secondary recovery project. Applicants,
in the above-styled cause, seek an order authorizing
a secondary recovery project in the Bisti-Lower Gallup
0il Pool in San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicants
propose to inject liquefied petroieum gas and dry gas
into the Gallup formation through the British American
Marye Well No. 2 located in the NE/4 NE/4 of Section
12, Township 25 North, Range 13 West, and the Sunray
Mid-Continent Federal "C'' Well No. 20 located in the
S¥/4 NW/4 of Section 7, Township 25 North, Range 12
West, all in San Juan County, New Mexico.

ir/




P PrroLErM CORPORATION

BOX 1419
TELEPHONE CHAPEL 7-88238

R 2 26
1259 MUS ¢t "‘*hﬁnu%tmnqm:.n:w Mexico CHareL 7. 8837

August 20, 1958

New Mexico 0il Conservation Comission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentiemen:

As per the attached Application, Pubco Petroleum Corporation
Joins El Paso Natural Gas Company in its Application for an Order
establishing 320 acre spacing units for the Dakota formation in all
Dakota Gas Pools situated in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New
Mexico and for the promulgation of rules and regulations rertaining
thereto.

Very truly yours,

Vice President

FDGIr/j
Encl.

ce: F. G. Daniell
Garrett C. Whitworth
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IN THE MATTER os‘*‘mﬁf HQE:@EEION OF
EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN
ORDER OF THEOANMBSIONEST AR ISHING
320-ACRE DRILLING AND SPACING UNITS
FOR THE DAKOTA FORMATION IN ALL
DAKOTA GAS POOLS SITUATED IN SAN JUAN
AND RIO ARRIBA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO,
AND FOR THE PROMULGATION OF RULES
AND REGULATIONS PERTAINING THERETO.

CASE NO. /150 ¢

ORDER NO.

APPLICATION

“omes now El Paso Natural Gas Company, a Delaware corporation, authorized to
do business in the State of New Mexico, Appiicant hereix, and respe.tfully alleges and
swtes ae follows:

1.  Heretofore by the respective orders listed below, this Commission has desig-

nated the following fifteen Dakota gas pools located in San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties,

New Mexico.
Pools Order No.

(a) Angels Peak - Dakota R-13
(b) Barker Creek - Dakota R-13
(c) Blanco - Dakota R-347
(d) South Blanco - Dakota R-347
(e) West Blanco - Dakota R-466
H East Companero R-739
(g8 Companero Dakota R-347
(h) Huerfanito Dakota R-624
(i) Huerfano - Dakota R-347
() West Kutz - Dakota R-347
(k) Largo - Dakota R-73%
() North Los Pinos - Dakota R-624
{m) South Los Pinos - Dakota R-624

~(n) Ute Dome Dakota R-13 .
(0)  Otero Graneros - Dakota R-1080

2. Applicant is the owner of oil and gas leases covering lands located within some

of the said designated Dakota gas pools and of oil and gas leases in areas surrounding many




of such designated Dakota gas pools wbich, if productive in the Dakota formation, will be
included in said gas pools.

3. A sepeiate common source of supply of gas in the Dakota formation has been
estat.ished by completion of wells drilled to the Dakota formation in the above designated
Dekotz gas pools.

4. A study of geological and engineering data now available pertaining to the said
Dekota formation indicates that one well will efficiently aad economically drain the recover-
able gas in place in the Dakota formstion underlying an area of not less than 320 acres. A
drilling and spacing unit for gas wells drilled to the Dakota formation wou'd properly he
composed of one-half section according to U. S. Land Surveys, containing approximately
320 acres, in which unit all of the interest should be consolidated by pooling égreement or
otherwise. No gas well should be drilled on such drilling urit on which another gas well has
been completed or approved for completior in the Dakota formation.

5.  Said 320-acre drilling and spacing urits should consist of two contiguous
governmental quarter sections within a single section as designated by the operators therof,
and the unit well should not be drilled closer than 990 feet from the boundary of either such
governmental quarter section included in a unit; provided a tolerance of 200 feet be allowed,
but all wells commenced prior to the date the Commission issues its order in this case and
located on less than a 320-acre drilling and spacing unit and located closer than 990 feet to
the boundary of a governmental quarter section should be recognized as exceptions to this
order. The operator should be allowed to locate such unit well on any quarter section within
such unit to permit maximum flexibility for the dual completion of such well with a shallower
formation.

6. The establishment of drilling and spacing units as herein requested is necessary
for the oi‘derly development of the common source of supply in the designated Dakota gas pools
and areas adja?:ent thereto and of any other gas pool to the Dakota formation within San Juan
and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico that may hereafter be designated. This will protect
the correlative rights of all parties affected, will prevent waste, will eliminate drilling
unnecessary wells and will promote the recovery of gas from each of said pools in an efficient

and economical manner.




|

7. In the intec ~eat of conservation and for the protection of correlative rights, this

Commissicn should promulgate rules and regulations governing the drilling and spacing of
wells to the Dakota formation.

WHEREFORE, Applicant respectfully requests that this matter be set for hearing
after due notice 35 prescribed by law, and, upon such nctice and hearing, the Commission
issue its order establishing 320-acre drilling and spacing units for sai? common source of
supply in the manner described herein and that the Commission promulgate special rules and

regulations with reapect thereto.

Attorney for El Paso Natural Gas Company




The undersigned hereby adopt and join ‘o the foregoing applicaticn in all respects and

respectfully request the Commission to grant the relief asked.

Wagze

T it g s BN S RPNy




STANDARDM OIL AND GAS WSLL LOCATIONS IN NEW MEXICO ACCORDING TO RULE’
OF THE GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

Township No

of Range No

EXAMPLE A EXAMPLE B

f— 750"

jé—— 1190

EXAMPLE A - Shows Standard Gas Well location in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties. 200' crosshatched square shows portion of 400' sguare which is a

standard location for o0il or gas wells. These iocations mdy be used in any
quarter section. i

EXAMPLE B - Shows standard gas well location for the State, except San Juan. Rio

Arrika and Sandoval Counties. These locations may be used in any quarter
section.

EXAMPLE C - Shows Standard Oil Well location for the State. This location may be
used for a wildcat oil or gas well except in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval
Counties. This location may be used in any quarter quarter section.

11/19/56
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Exhibit

PROPOSED POOL RULES IN CASE 1523

Effective as of the date of this order, the following special rules and
regulations shall apply to wells hereafter drilled or completed or re-
ccapleted to ihe Dekcota reservcir in the San Juan Basin Area.

Rule 1. HNo well shall hereafter be projected to, drilled to, completed
in or re—ccmpletéd as a gas well in the Dakota reservoir, as
Gefined in Rule 3, in San Juan and Rio Arrida Counties, i~w
Mexico unless such well is located on a designated drilling
unit of approximately 320 acres of land, more or less, aceording
to legal subdivision of thz United States land Surveys consisting
of two (2) contiguous governmental quarter sections in which unit
- all the interests are consolidated by pooling agreement or other-

wise and on which no other gas well 1s completed or approved for
completion to the same hori-- .. Such drilling unit shell be
substantially in the shepe of a rectangle except for normal
variations in legal subdivisions of the United States land Surveys

"J' and shall consist of the north hzlf, south half, east half or west

. half of a regular section, or the nearest equivelent of an irregular

section.

Rule 2. Any such gas well shall be located a minimum of 990' from the
boundary of any quarter section provided, however, that a
tolerance of 200' will be permissible. The Secretary-Director

this Rule 2 where application has been filed in due form and
such exception 18 based on topographic conditions. Applicant
shall furnish all operators of leases offsetting the lease

. j\ containing subject gas well, a copy of the application to the

? of the Commission shall have authority to grant exceptions to

O Commission and applicant shall include with this application,
~
a list of the names and addresses of all such operators together
\2 with a written statement that all such operators have been

properly notified by registered mail. The Secretary-Director .
of the Commission shall wait at least twenty (20) days before




Rule 4.

approving any such exceptions and shall approve such exceptions
orly in the absence of objection oE :r‘x—y Jorrnet operators. In

the event an operator objects to the exception, the Commission
shall consider the matter only after proper notice and hearing.

The "Dakota reservoir" as used in these rules shall consist of
the gas producing zones lying between the base of the Greenhorn
Limestone of Cretaceous Age and the base of the upper productive
portion of the Morrison Sundstone of Jurassic Age which will
include undifferentiated Granercos-Dakota and undifferentiated
Dekota-Morrison.

Rules and repulations of the Commission relating to drilling,
abandorment, completion and production shall be applicable to
gas wells drilled to or completed in the Dakota reservoir as

defined in Rule 3 above.




CROSS SECTION NO, 1 EXHIBIT NO, 3

Company ~Well Locat.on Completed” T7Cran, TD~ "Potential Prod. Int, " Stimulation Remarks
EPNG Allison #! 17-32N-6W 8-30-54 7811 8660 2326 IPF 7930-8084 SOF DST 7942-8600 gkd 844 mecf.
7930-8084 DST 8099-8136 rec 20' mud,
DST 8091-8099 rec 20' mud.
DST 8122-8130 rec 250" mud,
DST 8463-8570 rec 90' p mud,
870' clear wtr.
DST 8510-8590 rec 1170 # mud
1730 wtr,
Blackwood- NE Blanco #! 27-3IN-7W 10-24-52 7667 8095 IPF 536 7860-7995 Shot DST 7748-7848 no gas,
Nichols mef 7860-7995 DST 7901-7956 rec 33' gem,
DST 80558095 gas and wty,
Delhi-Taylor Florance #26 25-29N-9W 4-17.56 6636 7033  none in Kd none noneg No DST's or Cores,
McRae Federal #1 28-28N-10W 5-31-57 6406 6730 53 bopd 6528-92 SOF DST 6541-6604 ggd 150 mef,
2936 mcf 6446-54 DST 6590-6681 G, TSTM,
646474 DST 6430-6496 ggd 632 mecf.
EPNG Prodacts I'rontier §'-B 9-27N-11W 7-25-58 6475 6770 AOF 3002 6608-72 SWF No DST's or Cores,
mef 6553-89
6509-24




CROSS SECTION NO. 2 EXHIBIT NO, 4

7178-7189

Company “Well Location Completed T/Gran, T Potentail Frod, Int.  Stimulation Remarks
Britieh American Scott §1-D 20~-28N-13W 9.1-57 6130 6426 Dry DST 6265-96 rec sl gem.
. DST 6228-66 rec sl gcm,
Pan American Gallegos 22-28N-12W 2-8-52 5915 6188 7 BO & 6026-6103 Made 560 DST 5940-6006 20 mcf & o &
Canyon #8 150 mcef mef & 6 BO gem. .
after shot. DST 6006-6094 G. TSTM &
Shot 6026~ 60! gem,
6103 in 1952,
SOF 5845-
6103 ».5 1954,
McRas Federal ¢1 28-28N-10W 5+31-57 .m»oo 6730 2936 mecf 6446-6672 Perf & SOF DST 6541-6604 G 150 mef &
& 53 BO Gran-Dak, 6608-20 spray oil.
6622-2% DST 6590-6681 G TSTM,
6666-72 DST 6430-6496 632 mcf.
6528-92
6446-54
6464-74
Byrd-Frost Hughes #2 3-27N-9W 4-21-55 6624 6994 776 mecf 6740.56 Perf & SOF DST 6550-6667 200 mcf.
& Ac DST 6670-6748 50 mcf.
6740-56 DST 6751-6834 rec mud,
DST 68376877 rec mud,
DST 6880-6965 rec mud & wtr,
Southern Union Hodges #7 22-26N-8W 9-25-57 6963 7319 Dry No DST's.
EPNG Canyon lLargo #29 7-25N-6W 7-18-54 6973 8144 Dry Little gas & wtr, in Dak,
DST 7119-7226 gas 25" TSTM.
DST 72197326 gem,
DST 7223-7326 gem,
_. Amerada Jicarilla #F-] 17-25N=-5W 7-25-56 6901 7330 Dry SOF Trace oil, gas & wtr. in Dak,
7200-7210




. (Continued)

" Company

Well

Location

Completed

T7Cran.

™ Potential Prod, Int.

Stimulation

" Remarks . .

Amerada

Cenoco

Magnolia

Jicarilla #A-3

Jicariila #30.1}

Ingwerson #4

23-25N-5W

30-25N-4W

20-24N-2W

2-2-56

4-3-54

3-13-54

7110

7395

7285

7505

8714

8464

262 mcef & 7132-76
20 BO Gran,

Dry

20,744 BO 7680-7732
35,602 BW
17,349 mcf

Perf & SOF
7384-7468
7132-76

DST 7105-84 732 mef 12" reec

wtr, & dist.

DST 7275-7359 gas TSTM.

DST 6368-7505 3 mcf in 5",
rec gcm & fresh wtr,

DST 7405-80, little gas in 15",
DST 7545-87, n-s,

DST 7600-763 ., little gem.
DST 7680-77.18 rec wem,

DST 7754-7797 nes.

DST 7465-7485 n-s,

DST 7565-7645 wem,

DST 7688-7708 rec 150" free
oil & some gexw,

DST 7697-7730 rec 180" free
oil & gexw,



CROSS SECTION NO. 3 EXHIBIT NO. 5

ompany Well Location Tompleted TTCran,  TD  Dotentlal __ Prod. Int,  Stimulation Remarks
| Southern Union Culpepper- 30-3ZN-12W  10-19-51 6705 7015 Shot 6770-  DST 6738-61 failed G TSTM gem
. Martin #2 6970 DST 6744-66 failed,
DST 6898-6953 gem,
. EPNG Mudge #3 9-3IN-11W 2-25-53 7191 7552  Ggd 255 Shot
-1 mecf 7309-7552
| Delhi-Taylor Florance #26 25-29N-9W  4-17-56 6636 7033
| EPNG S.J. 28-7 #12 17-28N-7TW  7-29-54 7596 7957 Ggd 329 not pro- SOF
mef @ 7623, duced, 7639-7691
Ggd 450 mcf Ret. failed
@ 7712
EPNG S.J. 27-5 #1 4-27TN-5W 5-21-52 7570 7881 IP 4380 7754-7881 Shot 7754- DST 7743-82 G TSTM, gem.
. mcf 7881 with DST 7710-7816 G TSTM, hi
g 370 qts. gem.,
m DST 7814-7847 G TSTM,
EPNG S.J, 27-4 #14-X 18-27N-4W 12-4-57 7625 7964 1P 963 7651-82 SWF
mecf 7834-40 7651-7931
7845-50
7856-64
7897-7931
Conoco South Dulce #] 6-28N-2W ?7-16-52 8084 13,248 none none DST 8273-8335 - failed,
DST 8274-8335 G TSTM, gem,

DST 8363-8423 gem.
DST 8455-8517 drilling mud.
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DAKOTA CROSS SECTION NO. 4 I XHIBIT NO, 6

| Tompany ~Well Tocallon Completed  1/Liran. TD  Potential ¥rod. ant.,  Stimulation Remarks
Pan American Davies #1 27-28N-13W 3-15-57 6140 6400 IP 6204-26 Ac SOF DST 6160-6211 rec § mud,
5400 mef & 6252-60 DST 6211-95 G ggd 62 mcf,
3 BOPD 6268-~78 DST 6280-6370 G TSTM, gem.
6293-6319 DST 6375-6400 wem.
0, J. lLilly O, J. Riddle #1 7-27TN=12W 9.12-53 5775 5912 IP 5810-5912 SOF
584 mcf 58105912
EPNG Hill #1 20-26N-12W 9-5-52 5645 5895 DST 5635-5728, falled.
Shell Carson #1 25-25N-12W 10-1-56 5660 5983 DST 5879-85, rec sl gem,
| Skelly H. Bolack #1 5.24N-11W  8-12-56 5408 5776
Deep Rock Qil Edgar #1 35-24N-10W 11-28-52 5630 5924 DST 5810~45 rec xw,
EPNG English #1 1-23N-9W 10-18-52 6039 6378 DST 6068-99 rec wem.
DST 6102+63 rec xw,
DST 6162-6213 rec § mud,
DST 6213-78 rec # mud,
DST 6278-6328 rec xw,
Great Western Chaco Canyon #2 16-23N-8W 10-19-55 5738 6098 DST 5780-6098 rec xw,
_ Humble South Chaco #4 10-22N-8W 9-16-57 5429 5855 Pump 10 5637-44 Nat. DST 5252-5350 rec o&gcm,
,< BOPD & 4 DST 5442+5510 rec gcm,
BXWPD DST 5636+75 G TSTM, rec
okgem.
DST 5637-44 G TSTM, rec
o&kgem.

DST 5689-5725 rec o&gem,




DAKOTA CROSS SECTION NO, 5 EXHIBIT NO. 7

ompany Well Location Completed T/Cran, TD _Potential __ Prod. Int.  S8mulation Remarks
PNW Ig. 33-8 #4-13 13-33N-8W 9-24-5% 7245 7930 IP 2496 7510-7930 SOF
La Plata Co, mef Open hole
Colorado
EPNG Allison #1 17-32N-6W 8-30.54 7811 8660 IP 2326 7930-8084 SOF DST 9942-8000 G ggd 844 mcf.
7930-8084 DST 8099-8136 rec # mud,
DST 8091-99 reec # mud.
DST 8022-30 rec # mud.
DST 8463-8510 # mud & wtr.
DST 8510-90 § mud & wtr.
| Pan American Rosa Unit #1 11-3IN-6W 11-22-51 7737 8087 Ggd 1730 7866-8056  Shot 7866- DST 7686-7912 G TSTM, gem,
¢ mef not 8056 with DST 7886-7938 G TSTM, failed,
_ produced 480 qts. DST 7859-8087 G 480 mcf,
| Phillips Dakota Unit 19-30N-5W 12-30-53 7463 7976  none
30-5 #6-19 ’
EPNG S.J., 27-5 #1 4-27N-5W 5-21~52 7570 7881 IP 4380 7754-7881 Shot 7754- DST 7743-82 missrun,
mref show 7881 with DST 7743-82 G TSTM, gem.,
oil 370 qts. DST 7710-7816 G TSTM, gem,
DST 7814-47, G TSTM, tools
in hole,
EPNG S.J. 27-4 No. 14«X 18<27TN-4W 12-4-57 7625 7964 IP 963 mcf 765182 SWF
7834-40 7651-7931
7845-50
7856-64

AT R .

7897-7931
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Well

Location

Completed

T/Gran,

TD

Potential

Prod. Int.

Stimulation

Remarks

NWP

Jicarilla ""N*" #8.8

8-26N-4W

6-3-57

67690

7910

IP 1048 mecf

7798-7804
7828-58
7864~70
7874-80
7696-7734
7744-58
7774-82
7610-24
7630-36
7642-66

SWF 7798-7880
SWF 7696-7782
SWF 7610-66




